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exercise	more	control	over	humanity.	It	is	
es4mated	that	the	Global	Elite	numbers	
about	8,500	members,	while	there	are	8	
billion	of	us. 		That	equates	to	327

approximately,	one	in	a	million	are	
members	of	the	Global	Elite	who	
orchestrate	regime	changes	behind	the	
scenes	of	every	day	poli4cs.		
	 America	and	much	of	the	rest	of	
the	world	is	now	living	under	a	facist	
medical	tyranny,	with	more	and	more	
basic	freedoms	being	lost	everyday	as	we	
rush	toward	a	medical	police	state	where	
the	Cons4tu4on	of	the	U.S.	is	set	aside	as	
meaningless	and	obsolete	by	those	with	a	
lust	for	power	and	control. 	328

	 Those	behind-the-scenes	of	this	
great	travesty	of	freedom	and	liberty	
would	prefer	to	“cancel”	the	U.S.	
cons4tu4on,	to	obliterate	any	respect	for	
the	last	bas4on	of	sovereignty	in	the	U.S.	
Law	and	order	are	considered	an	obstacle	
to	their	tyrannical	ambi4ons.	 	
	 The	trillion	dollar	ques4on	is,	will	
enough	people	resist	the	poli4cal	and	
medical	tyranny	being	foisted	upon	us?	

“Quaran'ne	is	what	you	do	to	restrict	the	
movement	of	a	sick	person.	Tyranny	is	

when	you	restrict	the	movement	 
of	a	healthy	person.”  

	 Even	if	the	worst	case	scenario	of	
computer	projec4ons	were	on	point,	and	
let	us	say,	2	million	Americans	died	of	

COVID-	19,	many	more	would	have	
suffered,	starved,	suicided	or	otherwise	
died	due	to	the	myriad	side	effects	of	the	
lockdowns,	not	because	of	the	virus.		
	 As	it	turns	out,	their	computer	
projec4ons	were	wrong	by	a	factor	of	10,	
however,	the	dire	consequences	of	the	
lockdowns	were	actually	worse	than	one	
could	have	imagined.	This	was	one	of	
many	mistruths	that	have	plagued	this	
“pandemic”.	
	 Center	for	Disease	Control	and	
Preven4on	(CDC)	Director,	Robert	
Redfield,	promoted	a	general	reopening	
of	schools,	highligh4ng	the	low	
coronavirus	risk	for	children	without	
preexis4ng	condi4ons,	and	the	
unfortunate	spike	in	suicides	and	drug	
overdoses,	which	Redfield	said	are	“far	

 Occams Razor Terror Events | Here are a number of indicators that the alleged coronavirus 327

pandemic is, essentially, a globally orchestrated "live exercise" in managing a pandemic
 Vaccine Impact | America is now living under medical tyranny, with more and more basic freedoms 328

being lost on a daily basis
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greater”	in	number	than	COVID-19	deaths	
among	the	young. 	329

	 Sending	children	back	to	schools	
and	day	care	centers	in	Denmark,	the	first	
country	in	Europe	to	do	so,	did	not	lead	
to	an	increase	in	coronavirus	infec4ons,	
according	to	official	data,	confirming	
similar	findings	from	Finland. 	330

	 Senator.	Rand	Paul	(R-KY)	observed	
that	the	coronavirus	lockdowns	were	“a	
big	mistake,”	adding	that	“they	led	to	a	
crippling	of	the	economy,	though	haven’t	
“done	much	to	the	virus.” 	Here	are	331

“Top	Twelve	Lies	about	COVID-19”. 	332

1. People	were	dropping	dead	in	the	
streets.	

2. Three	percent	of	humanity	will	die.	
3. Herd	immunity	is	a	dangerous	idea.	
4. We	need	a	vaccine	to	give	us	herd	

immunity.	
5. Lockdowns	work.	
6. A	lockdown	does	not	cause	more	

deaths	than	it	saves.	
7. Being	infected	may	not,	or	does	not,	

make	one	immune.	
8. Having	COVID-19	means	having	

serious	symptoms.	
9. Masks	work.	
10. Two	meter	social	or	physical	

distancing	is	scien4fic	and	necessary.	
11. Money	has	nothing	to	do	with	this	
12. The	destruc4on	of	basic	human	rights	

is	a	price	worth	paying.	

	 To	establish	a	totalitarian	
government,	or	agempt	a	coup	d’etat,	a	

 Daily Wire | During a Buck Institute Webinar streamed on July 14, Center for Disease Control and 329

Prevention (CDC) Director Robert Redfield promoted the general reopening of schools
 Reuters | Reopening schools in Denmark did not worsen outbreak, data shows330

 Fox News | Senator. Rand Paul thinks coronavirus lockdowns were “a big mistake,” adding that 331

they led to a crippling of the economy and haven’t “done much to the virus.”
 Unlock the Lockdown | Top Ten Lies about COVID-19; Liberty International Blog332
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“pandemic"	creates	the	perfect	ambiance	
to	do	so.	If	our	poli4cal	leaders	were	
actually	honestly	concerned	about	public	
health,	then	a	lockdown	might	have	been	
an	op4on	if	carefully	orchestrated.	
	 The	Interna4onal	Emergency	was	
first	declared	when	the	World	Health	
Organiza4on	(WHO)	officially	announced	
COVID-19	was	a	“pandemic”	on	March	
11,	2020. 	This	was	several	months	ajer	333

the	ini4al	outbreak	in	Wuhan,	China	in	
November	2019.	
	 WHO	was	on	the	fence	about	
declaring	it	a	pandemic	for	months.	WHO	
collaborated	with	China	on	concealing	the	
extent	and	seriousness	of	this	
pandemic. 	334

	 Years	ago,	China	bought	its	
influence	and	economic	power	into	the	
United	Na4ons	(UN),	thus	China	was	a	
large	part	of	influencing	the	UN's	
decisions	and	ac4ons	regarding	
COVID-19.	
	 Even	though	the	U.S.	was	the	
largest	single	funding	source	for	WHO ,	335

the	Gates	Founda4on	funded	GAVI 	and	336

China	had	more	medical	and	interna4onal	

influence	and	power	than	its	U.S.	
counterpart.		
	 On	April	14,	2020,	U.S.	President	
Trump	suspended	funded	WHO	and	
wrote	a	scathing	leger	detailing	his	
reasons	for	doing	so. 	337

	 By	the	4me	WHO	declared	COVID-	
19	a	pandemic,	it	had	already	spread	
around	the	world	including	the	U.S.	with	
the	first	posi4ve	test	case	in	Seagle,	
Washington	on	January	21,	2020. 	338

	 A	U.S.	intelligence	officer	claimed	
that	early	alarms	about	the	pandemic	
went	unheeded. 	339

 Time | Pandemic declared by WHO on March 11, 2020; Citation Needed | Gates Foundation 333

granted WHO $276m the day before the pandemic was announced
 MSN | WHO collaborated closely with China to control COVID-19 pandemic334

 BBC | U.S. largest single funding source for WHO at $400m/year335

 Fox News | Gates Foundation is second largest funding source for WHO providing $370m via GAVI: 336

The Vaccine Alliance; China is third providing $86m/year
 Hundistan Times | Trump suspends funding for WHO and shares a four-page letter337

 Conservative Review | When did COVID-19 begin in U.S; Liberty International Blog338

 Inquirer | U.S. intelligence official claims early alarms went unheeded339
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	 Ajer	the	Na4onal	Emergency	was	
finally	declared	by	U.S.	President	Donald	
Trump	on	January	31,	2020, 	other	340

countries	followed	suit.	
	 It	is	important	to	understand	that	a	
“Declara4on	of	Na4onal	Emergency”	
opens	up	federal	funding	for	states	and	
public	health	agencies	while	certain	

emergency	powers	then	become	
available. 		341

	 “Mar4al	Law”	is	declared	in	the	
case	of	insurrec4on,	rebellion	or	civil	war.	
If	mar4al	law	is	declared,	then	the	U.S.	
military	can	be	brought	in	by	the	U.S.	
President	to	enforce	law	and	order.	
Mar4al	law,	if	declared,	suspends	the	U.S.	
cons4tu4on	as	was	done	during	the	Civil	
War	and	as	well	as	once	during	WWII.		
	 Mar4al	law	is	an	extreme	and	rare	
measure	used	to	control	society	during	
war	or	periods	of	civil	unrest	or	chaos.	
Mar4al	law	on	the	na4onal	level	may	be	
declared	by	Congress	or	the	president.	
	 If	Mar4al	law 	is	declared,	the	342

“con4nuity	of	government”	emergency	
opera4on	takes	hold	and	the	U.S.	
President	is	ushered	off	to	a	secure	
bunker	and	cons4tu4onal	government	is	
temporarily	suspended. 	As	of	August,	343

2020,	U.S.	President	Trump	has	not	
declared	“mar4al	law”,	and	to	his	credit,	
he	refrained	from	declaring	such	in	
response	to	loo4ng	and	rio4ng	during	the	
protests.	

U.S	Na'onal	&	State	Emergencies	
	 A	“Declara4on	of	a	U.S.	State	
Emergency”	bestows	limited,	30-Day	
emergency	powers	during	a	pandemic.	

 White House | Secretary of Health and Human Services (HHS) declared a public health emergency 340

on January 31, 2020, under section 319 of the Public Health Service Act (42 U.S.C. 247d), in response 
to COVID-19

 POLITICO | DOJ seeks emergency powers;341

 Legal Dictionary | Martial law defined with short history342

 Mint Press News | Continuity of government343
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These	emergency	powers	can	be	
extended	lawfully	by	the	consent	of	the	
state	legislatures.	This	“Declara4on”	also	
ac4vates	the	Na4onal	Guard	as	needed	
by	the	states. 	344

	 What	was	deeply	disturbing	about	
the	U.S.	States,	notably	those	U.S.	States	
with	Democra4c	Governors,	was	the	
extent	to	which	these	Governors	
expanded	their	emergency	powers	
beyond	what	a	sound	pandemic	response	
might	be.	
	 Unfortunately,	the	Democra4c	
Governors	went	to	great	lengths	during	
an	elec4on	year	to	make	the	pandemic	
response	a	par4san,	poli4cal	circus	to	
make	Republican	Governors	and	U.S.	
President	Trump	appear	incompetent	in	
the	eyes	of	the	public.	
	 The	dominant	lej,	liberal	
mainstream	media	went	along	for	the	
ride	and	further	fueled	the	flames	of	
division	along	party	lines	to	the	extreme	
edge	of	provoking	a	civil	war	during	a	
“pandemic".	As	an	intelligent	and	wise	
na4on	should	understand	by	now,	
violence	ends	democracy.	Twenty	years	of	
media	consolida4on	by	the	Global	Elite	
has	not	been	good	for	democracy. 	345

	 The	extreme	lockdowns	were	
suggested	by	public	health	“experts”	
including	Dr.	Fauci	and	Dr.	Birx	who	were	
part	of	Trump’s	COVID-19	response	team.	
Both	had	in4mate	connec4ons	with	the	
Gates	Founda4on.	Haven’t	we	had	
enough	of	expert	opinions	yet?	
Apparently	not. 	346

	 Stanford	Professor	John	Ioannidis	
indicated	that	the	USA	was	severely	
overreac4ng	to	COVID-19.	Researchers	at	
Stanford	concluded	that	more	damage	
than	good	was	done	by	the	crackdown	
than	for	public	health	and	safety. 	347

	 Orange	County’s	Dr.	Jeff	Barke	
broke	his	silence	on	the	nega4ve	impacts	
of	shuong	down	the	economy. 	Many	348

 Legal Information Institute USC §1621 | Authorizing the President to declare a national emergency; 344

MSN | National Guard is activated
 Bill Moyers | Twenty years of media consolidation345

 The New York Times | Enough of experts346

 The College Fix | Stanford epidemiologist says the crackdown was based on bad data; Daily Wire | 347

Stanford professor indicated we’re severely overreacting to COVID-19
 YouTube | Orange County Dr. Jeff Barke broke silence on the negative impacts of shutting down the 348

economy
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other	researchers	opined	that	shutdowns	
were	pointless	for	containing	
COVID-19. 	349

	 Former	U.S.	Congressman	Ron	Paul	
went	so	far	as	to	suggest	that	the	
coronavirus	was	a	hoax. 	Trump	had	350

indicated	a	similar	sen4ment	in	the	
beginning.	Neither	of	these	men	meant	
that	COVID-19	didn’t	exist,	but	that	the	
poli4cal	reac4on	to	COVID-19	was	a	
planned	“hoax”	during	an	elec4on	year	
aimed	at	taking	away	our	freedoms	and	
expanding	tyrannical	rule. 	351

	 Even	in	the	ajermath	of	the	first	
wave	of	the	COVID-19	“plandemic”,	the	
lej,	liberal	mainstream	media,	poli4cal	
leaders	and	public	health	officials	were	
spiking	the	news	with	threats	about	the	
next	COVID-19	wave	with	warnings	of	
new	cases	and	fatali4es	agributed	to	
COVID-19.	The	only	“pandemic”	is	fake	
news,	fake	numbers	and	real	fear.	
	 For	the	sake	of	not	just	another	
gripping	headline,	but	with	much	more	
sinister	intent,	the	mainstream	media	has	
been	fueling	more	COVID-19	panic. 	352

Along	with	the	mainstream	media,	social	
media	has	also	been	weaponized	in	this	
bagle	for	dominance	and	power. 	353

Always	remember	who	owns	corporate	
media.	Big	Pharma	provides	50%	of	the	
mainstream	media	funding	in	a	non-
elec4on	year,	so	they	are	going	to	support	
the	agenda	of	their	adver4sers. 	354

	 These	corrupt	poli4cal	
representa4ves	ac4ng	like	pegy	tyrants	
are	playing	a	dangerous	game	with	
people’s	livelihoods	and	their	fear	of	
death	which	is	counterproduc4ve	from	a	
public	health	standpoint	(if	they	actually	
care	about	public	health	at	all).	

 AFA.net | Shutdowns were pointless349

 Ron Paul Institute | The Coronavirus Hoax (page removed and censored by Facebook); Liberty 350

International Blog
 Washington Times | Coronavirus hoax biggest in history351

 Washington Times | Media fueling coronavirus panic; Real Clear Politics | Overblown press-created 352

hysteria
 Counterpunch | Weaponization of social media353

 Trofire | Big Pharma owns corporate media354

Page  of 94 169

https://www.counterpunch.org/2018/11/09/the-weaponization-of-social-media/
https://trofire.com/2017/04/11/big-pharma-owns-corporate-media-americans-waking-fighting-back/
https://www.afa.net/the-stand/culture/2020/04/shutdowns-were-pointless-all-along/
http://www.ronpaulinstitute.org/archives/featured-articles/2020/march/16/the-coronavirus-hoax/
https://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2020/mar/11/media-fueling-coronavirus-panic-under-fire/


Dawning of the Corona Age Version 1.2

U.S.	Republican	Governors	
	 Republican	U.S.	States	that	did	not	
shutdown	their	economies	seem	to	be	
faring	much	beger	than	the	lockdown	
Democra4c	States.	South	Dakota	
Governor	Kris4	Noem	did	not	shut	down	
her	state. 	Governor	Noem	cri4cized	355

Americans	for	giving	up	liber4es	for	a	
“ligle	bit	of	security”.	She	refused	to	
declare	a	state	“stay-at-home”	order. 	356

She	is	encouraging	schools	to	open	
without	mask	mandates. 	357

	 South	Dakota	is	considering	the	
first	state	bill	to	outlaw	all	vaccine	and	
medical	mandates. 	Meanwhile	in	April	358

2020,	Adams	County,	Colorado	voted	
against	mandatory	vaccines. 	359

	 The	Governor	of	Idaho	issued	a	
“stay-at-home”	order,	then	ended	the	
order,	thereby	restoring	normal	
ac4vity. 	The	Governor	of	Kansas	had	a	360

religious	gathering	ban	blocked	by	a	
federal	judge. 	361

	 Four	Michigan	sheriffs	vociferated	
that	they	won’t	enforce	their	Governor’s	

orders. 	Texas	Governor	Garry	Abbog	362

deemed	religious	services	“essen4al”. 	363

	 The	Governor	of	Georgia	Brian	
Kemp	has	ordered	"no	mandatory	
masks”. 	Governor	Doug	Ducey	of	364

Arizona	has	cited	that	requiring	the	
wearing	of	masks	would	violate	
cons4tu4onal	freedoms.	Of	the	19	States	
that	do	not	mandate	masks,	18	are	run	by	
Republican	Governors. 	365

U.S.	Democra'c	Governors	
	 Various	Democra4c	states	–	New	
York,	New	Jersey,	Pennsylvania,	Michigan	
and	California	–	have	dictated	extremely	
uncons4tu4onal,	police-state	tac4cs	to	
assure	compliance	with	“stay	at	home”	or	
“shelter	in	place”	orders	which	are,	in	

 Daily Wire | South Dakota Governor did not shut down her State355

 Independent | South Dakota Governor criticized Americans for giving up liberties for a little bit of 356

security
 Washington Times | South Dakota governor, wants schools open without mask mandates 357

 Age of Fautism | South Dakota considers first state bill to outlaw all vaccine and medical mandates358

 Colorado Times Recorder | Adams County votes against mandatory vaccines359

 Central Oregon Daily | Idaho ended “stay-at-home” order360

 Washington Times | Kansas Governor has religious gathering ban blocked by federal judge361

 The Federalist | Four Michigan sheriffs say they won’t enforce Governor’s orders362

 Daily Signal | Texas Governor deems religious services “essential”363

 No More Fake News | Georgia Governor orders no mandatory masks364

 Forbes | Of the 19 States that do not mandate masks, 18 are run by Republican Governors365
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fact,	sugges4ons	or	recommenda4ons,	
not	law.	The	COVID-19	pandemic	is	
exposing	tyrants	all	over	the	U.S. 	366

	 Indiana	Governor	Eric	Holcomb	
signed	an	Execu4ve	Order	which	will	
mean	a	statewide	mask	requirement	
which	came	into	effect	in	Indiana.	Those	
who	don't	follow	the	new	order	could	be	
charged	with	a	Class	B	misdemeanor,	
which	is	punishable	by	a	fine	and	up	to	six	
months	in	jail.	
	 Governor	Holcomb	decreed	that	all	
residents	and	visitors	in	the	state	will	be	
required	to	wear	face	coverings	such	as	
masks	in	public	or	risk	facing	a	criminal	
charge.	Since	when	does	a	Governor	

make	laws,	then	en4rely	bypass	the	state	
legislature? 	367

	 Reaching	the	point	of	absurdity,	a	
Wisconsin	state	agency	now	requires	
employees	to	wear	masks	while	
teleconferencing. 	An	explosion	in	368

mandatory	masking	isn’t	driven	by	
science,	but	by	fear. 		 	369

U.S.	State	Governors	Exceeding	30-Day	
Time	Limits	on	Emergency	Authority	
	 Supreme	Courts	have	ruled	that	
even	during	a	state	emergency,	governors	
have	a	30-day	window	to	respond	to	such	
emergencies.	Beyond	that	30-day	
window,	which	can	be	renewed,	
governors	require	the	consent	of	their	
state	legislature	to	enforce	their	decrees.	
	 Agorney	Mari	Foreman	Groff	says	
these	state	governors	are	pushing	beyond	
the	limits	of	their	emergency	powers. 	370

	 The	Michigan	Supreme	Court	
backed	a	barbershop	that	stayed	open	in	
rebuke	of	dictatorial	governor’s	
restric4ons. 	371

	 Meanwhile,	the	Wisconsin	
Supreme	Court	struck	down	Governor	
Tony	Evers	“safer	at	home”	order	since	he	
didn’t	have	the	consent	of	the	state	
legislature	to	uphold	the	order. 	372

 The Federalist | COVID-19 exposing little tyrants all over the USA366

 Newsweek | The Governor of Indiana has announced all residents and visitors in the state will be 367

required to wear face coverings such as masks in public or risk facing a criminal charge
 The Hill | Wisconsin state agency requires employees to wear masks while teleconferencing 368

 LifeSite | Explosion in mandatory masking isn’t driven by science, but fear369

 Wenatchie World | Pushing the limits of governor’s emergency powers; Liberty International Blog370

 Fox News | Michigan Supreme Court backs a barber in rebuke of dictatorial Governor’s restrictions371

 Fox News | Wisconsin Supreme Court struck down Governor Tony Evers “safer at home” order372
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	 "At	the	end	of	June	2020,	the	
governors	of	New	York,	New	Jersey	and	
Connec4cut	announced	that	anyone	
coming	into	their	states	from	other	states	
iden4fied	as	coronavirus	“hot	spots”,	now	
up	to	19	states,	are	required	to	
quaran4ne	themselves	for	14	days	upon	
entering.		 	 	 	
	 Ironically,	Gov.	Andrew	Cuomo	of	
New	York	earlier	in	the	“pandemic”	called	
a	similar	policy	put	in	place	by	Rhode	
Island	unlawful	for	those	from	New	York,	
then	threatened	to	sue	Rhode	Island.	
	 State-to-State	travel	restric4ons	are	
cons4tu4onally	dubious	and	deeply	
problema4c,	because	they	violate	the	
separa4on	of	powers	between	the	state	
and	federal	governments.	U.S.	State	
Governors	have	no	authority	whatsoever	
to	limit	interstate	commerce	or	travel.	
	 Although	governors	have	been	
granted	emergency	powers	to	respond	to	
a	pandemic,	these	powers	have	limits.	In	
par4cular,	governors	can	only	exercise	the	
power	that	has	been	granted	to	them	by	
the	legisla4ve	branches	of	their	state.	
Cons4tu4onal	guarantees,	such	as	the	
right	to	due	process	and	the	right	to	
travel,	further	constrain	the	governors’	
emergency	powers.	
	 Most	state	legislatures	have	
recognized	that	the	power	to	quaran4ne		

or	isolate	infected	individuals	is	a	cri4cal	
tool	in	a	governor’s	pandemic	response	
arsenal.	However,	ordering	someone	not	
to	leave	their	home	is	a	significant	
incursion	on	liberty.	Accordingly,	state	
legislatures	have	placed	stringent	
limita4ons	on	the	exercise	of	this	
power." 	373

U.S.	State	Emergency	Decrees	
	 Washington	State	residents	who	
refuse	a	COVID-19	test	are	to	be	placed	
under	house	arrest. 	This	is	a	shocking	374

viola4on	of	our	civil	liber4es	and	rights	as	
U.S.	ci4zens.	
	 Meanwhile,	Ventura,	California	
police	can	now	enter	and	remove	you	

 The Hill | Quarantines for out-of-state visitors exceeds governors emergency authority373

 21st Century Wire | Washington state residents who refuse COVID-19 test to be placed under 374

house arrest
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from	your	home	if	you	test	posi4ve	for	
COVID-19. 	375

	 The	Los	Angeles	Mayor	has	
threatened	to	cut	power	and	water	for	

businesses	viola4ng	the	“safer-at-home”	
COVID-19	order	or	hos4ng	large	par4es	or	
gatherings. 	A	Los	Angeles	sheriff	shut	376

down	all	gun	stores,	then	released	1,700	
inmates. 	377

	 San	Diego,	California	ci4zens	face	
$1,000	fines	or	jail	4me	for	“watching	the	
sunset”	at	beaches. 	California	police	378

were	in	the	process	of	arres4ng	a	woman	
for	going	to	the	beach.	When	dozens	of	
other	people	joined	her,	the	police	let	her	
go	and	stood	down. 	California	police	in	379

some	ci4es	used	drones	to	patrol	the	
lockdown. 	380

	 The	California	Governor	outlined	a	
six-point	guide	to	reopen	the	Californian	
economy. 	He	said	he	won’t	be	swayed	381

by	protests. 	382

	 The	Rhode	Island	police	were	
ordered	to	hunt	down	New	Yorkers	
seeking	refuge	out-of-	state. 	383

 YouTube | Ventura, CA police can now enter and remove you from your home if you test positive for 375

COVID-19
 CBS News | Los Angeles Mayor threatens to cut power and water for businesses violating “safer-376

at-home” orders; CBS News | Los Angeles to shut off water and power to houses hosting large parties 
or gatherings

 Conservative Feed | A Los Angeles sheriff shuts down all gun stores, then releases 1,700 prisoners377

 The Washington Times | San Diego, CA citizens face $1k fines or jail time for “watching the sunset”378

 Utah Gun Exchange | California police were in the process of arresting a woman for going to the 379

beach. When dozens of other people joined her, the outnumbered police let her go and stood down
 Amp | California police use drones to patrol lockdown; New York Magazine | Social distancing 380

drones arrive in U.S.; Trending Politics | Chinese drones are trojan horse operations designed to spy 
on Americans

 Deadline | California Governor outlines a six-point guide to reopen the Californian economy381

 Convention of States | California Governor says he won’t be swayed by protests382

 Bloomberg | Rhode Island police ordered to hunt down New Yorkers seeking refuge 383
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	 Mayor	Lighsoot	of	Chicago,	Illinois	
had	an	en4re	neighborhood’s	cars	towed	
to	stop	a	church	from	having	religious	
services.	Many	of	the	towed	cars	did	not	
belong	to	those	agending	the	service.	 	384

Greenville,	Mississippi	4cketed	people	
$500	each	ajer	agending	a	drive-in	
church	service. 	Kentucky	recorded	385

churchgoers'	license	plates	who	agended	
church	on	Easter. 	386

	 A	Michigan	Doctor	was	raided	by	
the	FBI	and	arrested	for	trea4ng	
COVID-19	pa4ents	with	Vitamin	C. 	387

	 Winslow,	Arizona	police	arrested	a	
small	business	owner	because	only	
Walmart	is	considered	essen4al. 	388

	 Oregon's	crackdown	intensified	as	
hundreds	of	Oregonians	enter	closed	
parks	and	beaches.	Then,	Oregon	
Governor	Brown	extends	the	state	of	
emergency. 	389

	 The	Raleigh,	North	Carolina	Police	
Department	declared	“protes4ng”	a	
nonessen4al	ac4vity,	then	arrested	a	
female	protester. 	390

	 Hawaii	con4nued	a	mandatory	14-
day	quaran4ne	for	all	non-residents	
entering	the	state	as	tourists,	thereby	
destroying	their	tourist	economy. 	Ajer	391

hundreds	of	tourists	were	fined	for	
stepping	out	of	their	hotel	rooms	and	
several	others	arrested,	several	are	suing	
the	government	for	their	uncons4tu4onal	
quaran4nes.	The	Hawaii	Governor	closed	
all	beaches	even	for	the	residents. 	392

 YouTube | Chicago Mayor had an entire neighborhoods cars towed so they couldn’t attend church384

 WLBT | Greenville, MS tickets people $500 after attending drive-in church385

 New York Post | Kentucky to record churchgoers license plates of residents who attend church on 386

Easter
 Vaccine Impact | Michigan doctor raided by FBI and arrested for treating COVID-19 patients with 387

Vitamin C
 YouTube | Winslow, AZ police arrest a small business owner because only Walmart is considered 388

essential
 KATU | Oregon Governor Brown extends state of emergency389

 Washington Times | Raleigh Police Department declares “protesting” a non-essential activity390

 Go Visit Hawaii | Hawaii continues mandatory 14 day quarantine for all non-residents391

 KITV | Hawaii Governor closes all beaches; ETurbo News | Hawaii first state to close borders to all 392
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	 The	Colorado	Governor	ordered	
health	food	stores	to	close,	but	other	
grocery	chains	are	considered	essen4al	
services	and	allowed	to	stay	open. 	393

Nevada	Governor	ordered	closures	of	
health	food	stores,	for	example	Whole	
Foods. 		394

	 The	Governor	of	Vermont	decreed	
home	farming	“non-essen4al”	and	closed	
down	seed	stores	as	did	the	unpopular	
Governor	of	Michigan. 	In	the	midst	of	a	395

food	shortage	why	would	any	authority	
stop	us	from	buying	seeds	or	gardening	
supplies? 	These	scenarios	are	a	dress	396

rehearsal	for	a	total	police	state. 	397

U.S.	Police	State	
	 Do	U.S.	State	Governors	have	the	
right	to	decide	which	human	ac4vi4es	
and	businesses	are	essen4al	and	which	
are	not? 	Does	New	Jersey	Governor’s	398

restric4ons	violate	Bill	of	Rights? 	399

	 The	U.S.	Department	of	Jus4ce	
(DOJ)	declared	that	it	would	support	legal	
ac4on	if	the	U.S.	State	Governors	
restric4ons	go	too	far	and	violate	the	U.S.	
Cons4tu4on	or	Bill	of	Rights. 	For	400

example,	the	Jus4ce	Department	backed	
businesses	challenging	Michigan’s	
pandemic	restric4ons. 	Agorney	401

General	Barr	spoke	out	on	lockdowns,	

 New Hope | Colorado Governor orders health food stores to close393

 Whole Foods Magazine | Nevada Governor orders closures of health food stores394

 Conservative Treehouse | Vermont decrees home farming non-essential395

 Envirowatch | In the midst of a food shortage why would any authority stop you from buying seeds396

 Register-Guard | Dress rehearsal for a police state397

 Washington Times | Do Governors have the right to decide what human activities and businesses 398

are essential?
 The Hill | Does New Jersey’s Governor’s restrictions violate Bill of Rights?399

 NPR | DOJ would support legal action if the Governors restrictions go too far400

 The Epoch Times | Justice Department backs businesses challenging Michigan’s pandemic 401

restrictions
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warning	that,	“We	are	killing	the	
pa'ent.” 	402

	 According	to	legal	researchers	and	
cons4tu4onal	agorneys,	various	state	
governor	shutdown	orders	are	
uncons4tu4onal	and	beyond	their	
authority	to	execute. 	403

	 The	COVID-19	“pandemic”	has	
provided	closet	dictators	and	oligarchs	
with	a	dream	come	true	for	abusing	their	
powers. 	The	poli4cal	response	to	404

COVID-	19	is	seizing	our	rights	and	
destroying	our	economies. 	Some	public	405

health	experts	have	con4nued	to	declare	
that	the	U.S.	must	stay	locked	down	for	
12-18	months	un4l	there	is	a	vaccine. 	406

	 A	cons4tu4onal	agorney	has	
warned	us	that	governments	around	the	
world	are	using	COVID-19	as	a	pretext	to	
take	away	our	fundamental	rights. 		407

	 The	innova4ve	billionaire	
entrepreneur	Elon	Musk	considers	
California	shelter-in-place	orders	as	fascist	
for	locking	down	businesses	including	his	
Tesla	factory. 	Musk	has	threatened	to	408

move	his	factory	and	opera4ons	from	

California	to	Texas	and/or	Arizona,	more	
libertarian	and	business-friendly	states.	
	 Therefore,	we	must	ask,	what	good	
are	your	cons4tu4onal	rights	if	they	are	
violated	if	and	when	Americans	get	
sick? 	We	the	People	cannot	let	COVID-	409

19	lead	to	a	911	style	erosion	of	civil	
liber4es. 	410

	 May	we	heed	this	dire	warning	by	
former	U.S.	President	John	F.	Kennedy's	
brother,	Robert	F.	Kennedy's	son.	

 Trending Politics | AG Barr speaks out on lockdowns and said, “We are killing the patient.”; Liberty 402

International Blog
 World News Daily | California Governor shutdown orders are unconstitutional; Liberty International 403

Blog
 Children’s Health Defense | Coronavirus provides dictators and oligarchs with a dream come true 404

 London Real | COVID-19 will seize your rights and destroy our economy405

 Real Clear Politics | U.S. must stay locked down for 12- 18 months until there is a vaccine406

 Ron Paul Institute | Governments using COVID-19 as a pretext to take away your fundamental 407

rights; Liberty International Blog 
 Business Insider | Elon Musk considers shelter-in-place orders fascist408

 Washington Times | What good are your constitutional rights if they are violated when Americans 409

get sick; Liberty International Blog
 The Guardian | Cannot let COVID-19 lead to a 911 erosion of civil liberties410
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“Every	part	of	our	lives	will	be	subject	to	
control.	This	virus	is	about	training	us	for	
submission,	training	us	to	do	what	we're	
told.	To	not	go	to	the	beach	unless	we're	
told,	to	not	kiss	our	girlfriend	without	
their	permission.	They're	turning	us	into	
produc'on	units	and	consuming	en''es.	
They	are	going	to	rob	us	not	only	of	our	
democracy	and	our	liber'es,	but	our	

souls.	They	are	going	to	inject	us	with	the	
medicines	they	want	and	they're	going	to	
charge	us	for	the	diseases	they	give	us.	
They	are	going	to	control	every	part	of	
our	lives.”	~	Robert	F.	Kennedy,	Jr. 	411

20.	COVID-19	&	The	5G	Factor	
	 Is	it	just	a	“coincidence”	or	is	there	
a	connec4on	between	the	large-scale	
deployment	of	5G	technology	and	COVID-	
19?	For	a	brief	summary	of	5G	radia4on,	
read	Create	Healthy	Homes:	“5G	Brief	
Summary”	and	“5G	Synopsis”. 		412

	 There	are	plenty	of	theories	due	to	
interna4onal	studies	regarding	the	
detrimental	health	effects	of	5G	
millimeter	wave	radia4on	dis4nct	from	
the	4G	microwave	radia4on.	In	a	Russian	
study,	thousands	of	birds	fell	from	the	sky.	
Dana	Ashlie	does	an	interes4ng	analysis,	
though	of	the	connec4on	between	
COVID-19	and	5G	radia4on	which	inspired	
us	to	think	about	any	correla4on. 	413

	 From	one	perspec4ve,	the	COVID-	
19	virus,	if	it	is	a	virus,	may	spread	
whether	we	have	5G	or	not.	Human	
beings	catch	viruses,	some	people	get	
sick,	and	unfortunately,	some	people	die	
whether	from	the	seasonal	flu	
or	COVID-19.	Usually,	a	virus	then	
disappears	for	a	season,	mutates	and	
returns	for	another	round.	
	 5G	has	an	impact	on	the	healthy	
immune	system	of	human	beings.	It	is	
well-established	that	radia4on	does	
suppress	immune	func4ons.	If	one	is	
exposed	to	5G	(or	4G)	radia4on	for	
extended	periods	of	4me,	for	example,	
when	living,	sleeping	or	working	near	an	
antenna,	router	or	modem	with	a	high-
use	of	mobile	phones,	or	home	lines	with	
radio-frequency	extensions,	symptoms	
such	as	headaches	and	fa4gue	may	arise.	
Thus,	one	may	become	more	suscep4ble	
to	a	viral	infec4on	or	COVID-19.	
	 Was	it	also	a	coincidence	that	
COVID-19	had	its	debut	in	Wuhan,	China	
immediately	ajer	5G	was	fully	deployed	

 Citation Needed | Robert F. Kennedy, Jr., Children's Health Defense411

 5G Brief Summary & 5G Synopsis by Create Healthy Homes412

 YouTube | Dana Ashlie does an interesting analysis of the connection between COVID-19 and 5G 413

radiation
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in	that	city	with	thousands	of	antennas,	
or	that	New	York	City	had	just	ac4vated	
an	extensive	5G	system	immediately	prior	
to	the	“outbreak”	of	COVID-19? 		 	414

	 What	is	the	extent	of	a	correla4on	
between	the	seriousness	of	the	COVID-19	
outbreak,	the	mysterious	strokes,	people	
falling	dead	in	the	streets	of	Wuhan	(or	
were	these	videos	faked),	the	heart	
failures,	and	the	death	rates	in	areas	
where	5G	had	been	recently	deployed	
such	as	New	York	City,	Los	Angeles,	
Atlanta? 	Why	are	otherwise	brilliant	415

scien4sts,	the	U.S.	government,	FDA,	FCC,	
and	the	mainstream	media	ignoring	these	
correla4ons?	
	 Robert	F.	Kennedy,	Jr.	of	Children’s	
Health	Defense,	did	not	find	sound	
scien4fic	evidence	to	support	the	theory	
that	5G	is	the	cause	of	the	COVID-19	
epidemic, 	though	he	believed	that	5G	416

may	be	a	contribu4ng	factor.	
	 Furthermore,	there	exist	many	
other	factors	that	may	increase	the	
spread	of	COVID-19	such	as	personal	
hygiene,	sanita4on,	pre-exis4ng	
condi4ons,	popula4on	density	and	age	
group. 	417

Health	Effects	of	5G	Radia'on	
	 It	is	a	well	established	fact	that	5G	
radia'on	in	large	doses,	especially	near	
antennas,	routers,	modems	and	cell	
phones,	alters	the	blood	cell	permeability	
and	ability	for	the	lungs	to	absorb	
oxygen. 	This	is	also	prime	condi4on	of	418

COVID-19	as	well. 	Symptoms	of	both	419

COVID-19	and	5G	exposure	include	
shortness	of	breath,	inability	to	smell,	
unquenchable	thirst	and	headaches.	
	 Mobile	phones	emit	radio	
frequency	radia4on	(i.e.,	radio	waves),	a	

 Citation Needed | Wuhan, China COVID-19 fatalities correlated with 5G deployment414

 Speedtest | Ookla 5G Map415

 Children’s Health Defense | RFK Jr. does not find sound scientific evidence that 5G causes 416

COVID-19
 EMF Refugee | Many factors increase the spread of COVID-19417

 Citation Needed | 5G radiation alters the blood cell permeability and ability for the lungs to absorb 418

oxygen
 YouTube | 5G alters ability to absorb oxygen419
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form	of	non-	ionizing	radia4on.	Parts	of	
the	body	nearest	to	the	antenna	can	
absorb	this	energy.	We	have	been	led	to	
believe	that	the	cell	phone	away	from	our	
heads	will	minimize	the	radia4on.		 	
	 However,	ajer	using	an	EMF	
(electro-magne4c	frequency)	detector,	it	
was	revealed	that	cell	phone	radia4on,	
routers,	modems	and	home	lines	were	
s4ll	in	the	red	zone	up	to	10	feet	away.	
	 In	recent	years,	the	number	of	cell	
phone	calls	per	day,	the	length	of	each	
call,	and	the	amount	of	4me	people	use	
cell	phones	have	increased.	Steer	clear	of	
high-powered	antennas,	4G	and	
especially	5G	towers.	

How	to	Remediate	the	Effects	of	5G	
	 First	and	foremost,	greatly	reduce	
or	eliminate	your	use	of	mobile	phones	

whenever	possible.	To	remediate	the	
effects	of	the	mobile	phone,	do	not	use	
your	mobile	phone	or	home	phone	near	
your	head.	Use	the	speaker	phone	instead	
of	the	handset,	which	actually	only	helps	
minimally.	Keep	your	mobile	phone	away	
from	your	sleeping	space.	Shut	down	your	
Wi-Fi	router	or	modem	at	night	while	you	
sleep	or	when	not	using	it.	
	 Then,	adapt	your	laptop,	desktop	
computer	or	cell	phone	to	connect	
directly	via	an	ethernet	cable	to	your	
router	or	modem.	
	 Create	a	safe	room	or	safe	house	
with	a	Faraday	cage 	if	possible.	A	420

Faraday	cage	will	shield	mobile	phone	
signals,	5G,	Wi-	Fi,	DECT,	smart	meters,	
EMF	RFID	and	other	electromagne4c	
radio	frequency	radia4on.		

 Wikipedia | A Faraday cage or Faraday shield is an enclosure used to block electromagnetic fields. 420

A Faraday shield may be formed by a continuous covering of conductive material, or in the case of a 
Faraday cage, by a mesh of such materials. Faraday cages are named after scientist Michael Faraday, 
who invented them in 1836.
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	 In	the	alterna4ve	to	a	Faraday	cage,	
purchase	a	few	Faraday	pouches	to	shield	
mobile	phones	and	larger	Faraday	bags	to	
shield	routers,	modems	and	home	
phones	when	Wi-Fi	is	neither	needed	nor	
being	used.	These	convenient	Faraday	
pouches	or	bags	are	essen4al	for	
minimizing	EMFs	and	are	inexpensive.		
	 If	you	purchase	an	EMF	meter	you	
can	measure	the	amount	of	radia4on	
being	emiged,		thus	design	your	office	
and	home	space	accordingly	to	minimize	
harmful	radia4on.	One	can	also	ground	
EMF	radia4on	in	your	home	or	office	by	
siong	or	sleeping	on	“earthing”	sheets	
plugged	into	the	ground	socket	of	any	
convenient	receptacle	for	a	beger	night’s	
sleep.	
	 The	Na4onal	Toxicology	Program	
was	commissioned	by	the	FDA. 	How	421

safe	is	electromagne4c	radia4on	due	to	
cellular,	wi-fi	and	Bluetooth	
technologies? 		Read	the	study	on	the	422

“Effect	of	Electricity,	Electromagne'cs	&	
Antennas	on	Human	Health”. 	423

	 In	1977,	5G	technology	was	tested	
in	Russia	on	both	humans	and	animals	in	
with	disturbing	results	that	showed	5G	to	
be	seriously	injurious,	and	some4mes	
lethal,	to	human	or	animal	health. 	In	424

2020,	AirGig	technology	deployed	by	

AT&T	will	transfer	5G	directly	over	the	
power	lines	turning	them	into	huge	
transmigers. 		425

	 On	March,	23,	2020,	the	“Secure	
5G	and	Beyond	Act	2020”	was	signed	by	
U.S.	President	Trump	to	provide	security	
for	the	U.S.	telecommunica4ons	
network. 	426

	 In	March	2020,	almost	all	the	major	
mobile	phone	companies	were	on	board	
rolling	out	and	ac4va4ng	5G	networks.	
Explore	the	“Ookla	5G	Map”	to	see	where	
5G	has	been	deployed	worldwide	and	the	
loca4ons	of	the	antennas. 	427

	 For	more	informa4on,	see	the	
Physicians	for	Safe	Technology. 	For	EMF	428

 New Republic | National Toxicology Program commissioned by the FDA; Is 5G going to kill us all?421

 Children’s Health Defense | How safe is electromagnetic radiation?422

 Nourishing Traditions | The effect of electricity, electro-magnetics and antennas on human health423

 Envirowatch Rangtikei | 5G tested in Russia on both humans and animals with disturbing results424

 EU Times | AirGig by AT&T will transfer 5G over the power lines turning them into transmitters425

 The White House | Secure 5G and Beyond Act signed by Trump to provide security426

 Speedtest | Ookla 5G Map427

 MD Safe Tech | Physicians for Safe Technology428
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remedia4on	products	and	clothes,	go	to	
“Lesser	EMF”. 	Back	in	1962,	Aldous	429

Huxley	warned	that:	

“There	will	be,	in	the	next	genera'on	or	
so,	a	pharmacological	method	of	making	
people	love	their	servitude,	and	producing	
dictatorship	without	tears,	so	to	speak,	

producing	a	kind	of	painless	
concentra'on	camp	for	en're	socie'es,	so	
that	people	will	in	fact	have	their	liber'es	
taken	away	from	them,	but	will	rather	
enjoy	it,	because	they	will	be	distracted	

from	any	desire	to	rebel	by	propaganda	or	

brainwashing,	or	brainwashing	enhanced	
by	pharmacological	methods.	And	this	

seems	to	be	the	final	revolu'on.”		
~	Aldous	Huxley	(1962)	

21.	Total	Surveillance	State	&	The	
Right	to	Privacy	
	 Have	we	grown	to	become	so	
condi4oned	to	the	presence	of	control	at	
every	level	of	government,	and	the	
corporate	sector,	that	totalitarianism	
doesn’t	shock	us	anymore? 		430

	 Is	it	not	shocking,	not	even	
surprising,	that	the	CIA	partnered	with	
Amazon	for	cloud	surveillance	and	RFID	
locators	in	2013	for	tracking	and	
microchipping	both	humans	and	
animals? 	Or	that	Bill	Gates	backed	a	$1	431

billion	plan	to	cover	the	earth	with	
surveillance	satellites 	and	he	called	for	432

a	na4onal	vaccine-tracking	system? 	433

Vaccine	Tracking	
	 U.S.	President	Trump	opposes	the	
Gates-funded	vaccine-tracking	and	
contact-tracing	system	on	both	
cons'tu'onal 	and	personal	liberty	434

grounds. 	White	House	documents	435

 Less EMF | EMF remediation products429

 YouTube | Totalitarianism doesn’t shock us anymore430

 I am is at the doors | CIA partnering with Amazon for cloud surveillance and RFID locator431

 Telegraph | Gates backs a $1b plan to cover the earth with surveillance satellites432

 Forbes | Gates calls for a national vaccine tracking system433

 Business Insider | Trump says COVID-19 tracing poses “constitutional problems”434

 Web Archive | Trump opposes the Gates funded vaccine tracking system on personal liberty 435

grounds; Liberty International Blog
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reveal	efforts	to	surveil	Americans	using	
contact-tracing. 	U.S.	Agorney	General	436

Barr	opposes	Gates	proposed	COVID-19	
vaccine	cer4ficates. 	437

Immunity	&	Health	Passports	
	 A	proposed	“Immunity	Passport”	
united	60	corpora4ons	who	claim	their	
“Self-Sovereign	ID”	project	will	not	
compromise	the	privacy	of	their	users.	
These	companies	are	working	on	a	digital	
cer4ficate	to	let	individuals	prove	(and	
request	proof	from	others)	they	have	
either	recovered	from	COVID-19,	have	
tested	posi4ve	for	an4bodies	or	have	
received	a	vaccina4on. 	The	real	danger	438

of	a	COVID-19	vaccine	is	the	rapid	
development	of	“Agenda	ID2020”. 	439

	 What	is	the	infamous	ID2020?	It	is	
an	alliance	of	public-private	partners,	
including	UN	agencies	and	civil	society.	It	
is	an	electronic	ID	program	that	uses	
generalized	vaccina4on	as	a	plasorm	for	
digital	iden4ty.	
	 “Health	Passports”	are	being	
considered	in	U.K.	and	other	countries. 	440

French	Polynesia	now	requires	a	medical	
cer4ficate	for	entry	into	their	country. 	441

Mass	tracking	COVI-PASS	“Immunity	

Passports”	are	slated	to	roll	out	in	15	
countries. 	442

	 The	problem	with	“Immunity	
Cer4ficates”	like	these	is	that	large-scale	
an4body	tes4ng	may	be	a	way	out	of	
mass	lockdowns,	however,	they	are	
actually	human	control	systems,	
otherwise	pointless	and	meaningless.		
	 These	cer4ficates	create	perverse	
incen4ves	for	people	to	expose	
themselves	to	COVID-19	so	as	to	be	able	
to	resume	work	or	travel	interna4onally.	
The	true	aim	of	these	cer4ficates	has	
nothing	to	do	with	public	health,	but	to	
be	able	to	manipulate	and	control	the	
populace. 	443

 The Last American Vagabond | White House documents reveal efforts to surveil Americans using 436

contact-tracing
 The Epoch Times | AG Barr opposes Gates COVID-19 vaccine certificates437

 Coindesk | Immunity Passport unites 60 companies438

 Global Research | The real danger is ID2020; Liberty International Blog439

 The Guardian | Health Passports are being considered in UK and other countries440

 Loyalty Lobby | French Polynesia requires a medical certificate for entry into their country441

 Mint Press News | Mass tracking COVI-PASS immunity passports to roll out in 15 countries442

 Bloomberg | The problem with immunity certificates443
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	 Beginning	in	September	2020,	
Hawaii	State	Governor	Ige,	who	has	been	
seen	mee4ng	with	Chinese	officials,	has	
required	all	who	enter	Hawaii	to	provide	
an	official	nega4ve	COVID-19	test	for	
entry	upon	arrival.	Furthermore,	
temperature	checks	are	becoming	more	
rou4ne	in	doctors	offices	and	airports.	Is	
it	a	coincidence	the	manufacturers	
designed	these	medical	tools	to	look	
exactly	like	a	“gun	being	pointed	at	your	
head”?	You	decide.	
	 This	is	the	beginning	of	the	slippery	
slope	of	the	total	control	and	the	rise	of	
authoritarianism.	
	 	
Rise	of	Authoritarianism	
	 NSA	Whistleblower	and	privacy	
advocate	Edward	Snowden	observes	the	

rise	of	authoritarianism	long	before	the	
COVID-19	pandemic. 	He	also	explains	444

that	COVID-19	gives	governments	invasive	
new	data-collec4on	powers	that	could	
last	long	ajer	the	pandemic. 	445

	 New	tracking	technologies	that	
violate	our	privacy	are	being	
implemented	during	this	pandemic. 	For	446

example,	the	U.S.	has	begun	to	u4lize	
smartphone	loca4on	data	to	fight	COVID-	
19. 	Both	the	U.S.	and	the	European	447

Union	(EU)	are	implemen4ng	programs	to	
track	our	smartphone	loca4on	data. 	448

The	CDC	is	seong	up	a	COVID-19	a	
“surveillance	and	data	collec'on	
system”. 	449

	 The	ques4on	is,	how	many	deaths	
are	needed	to	jus4fy	giving	governments	
absolute	control	of	nearly	every	aspect	of	
our	lives? 	The	manipulated	fear	of	450

COVID-19	could	adversely	affect	privacy	
and	civil	liber4es	forever. 	Meanwhile	in	451

2019,	Facebook	was	fined	$5	billion	by	
the	Federal	Trade	Commission	(FTC)	for	
privacy	viola4ons. 	452

	 Is	COVID-19	a	psychological	scare	
opera'on	designed	to	socially	engineer	a	
new	compliant	and	obedient	society	that	

 YouTube | Edward Snowden observes the rise of authoritarianism during COVID-19444

 Business Insider | Snowden says COVID-19 gives governments invasive new data-collection 445

powers; Liberty International Blog
 BBC | Tracking technologies are being implemented during this pandemic446

 NBC News | US wants smartphone data to fight COVID- 19447

 Forbes | US and EU will track our smartphone location data448

 Business Insider | CDC is setting up a “surveillance and data collection system”449

 MISES | How many deaths are needed to justify giving governments control?450

 Forbes | COVID-19 could affect privacy and civil liberties forever451

 CBC | Facebook was fined by the FTC for privacy violations452
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will	accept	any	dictate	if	it	makes	us	feel	
“safe”? 	453

Contact-Tracing	
	 Former	Na4onal	Security	
Administra4on	(NSA)	contractor	Edward	
Snowden	warned	that	COVID-19	
surveillance	and	contact-tracing	could	
lead	to	an	abuse	of	power. 	454

	 Snowden	contends	that	even	
though	China,	Taiwan	and	South	Korea	
have	been	using	contact-tracing	
technology	to	reduce	the	spread	of	the	
virus,	governments	are	also	using	the	
COVID-19	pandemic	to	build	an	
“architecture	of	oppression”. 	455

	 The	U.S.	government	is	beginning	
to	implement	the	World	Health	
Organiza4on's	“contact-tracing”	to	
forcibly	remove	people	from	their	
homes. 	California	is	building	an	army	of	456

disease	detec4ves.	California	is	test	state	
for	WHO’s	contact-tracing. 	All	U.S.	457

states	have	received	substan4al	funding	
through	the	CARES	Act	to	roll	out	
comprehensive	contact-tracing	protocols	
door-to-door	across	the	na4on.		

	 Texas	state	health	officials	granted	
a	$295m	contact-tracing	deal	to	MTX	
Group.	Turns	out	that	corpora4on	is	
connected	with	Soros,	Clintons	and	
Gates. 	Meanwhile,	Minnesota	is	using	458

contact-tracing	to	track	protesters. 	459

	 In	a	rare	partnership,	Apple	and	
Google	are	bringing	contact-tracing	to	3	
billion	people	through	their	iPhone	and	
Android	phones. 	People	must	opt	in	to	460

the	system,	but	it	has	the	poten4al	to	

 Off Guardian | Is COVID-19 a psychological scare operation?453

 Business Insider | Snowden warns that COVID-19 surveillance and contact-tracing could lead to an 454

abuse of power
 The Mind Unleashed | Snowden says countries are using contact-tracing to reduce the spread of 455

the virus, but also building an “architecture of oppression”; Liberty International Blog
 Activist Post | US begins to implement WHO contact-tracing to forcibly remove people from their 456

homes; Liberty International Blog
 Activist Post | California is a test state for contact-tracing457

 Stillness in the Storm | Contact-tracing deal connected with Soros, Clintons, Gates458

 BGR | Minnesota is using contact-tracing to track protesters459

 Bloomberg | Apple and Google bringing contact-tracing to 3 billion people; Liberty International 460

Blog
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monitor	about	a	third	of	the	world’s	
popula4on.	
	 For	informa4on	on	how	contact-
tracing	will	work	on	iPhones	and	Android	
phones,	read	this	ar4cle	from	“PC	
Magazine”. 	461

	 U.S.	President	Trump	is	pushing	
back	against	an	aggressive	contact-tracing	

program	by	withholding	funding	
authorized	by	the	U.S.	Congress. 	462

Microchipping	Humans	
	 First,	it	was	cagle	and	livestock,	
second	it	was	dogs,	cats	and	pets,	alas,	
now	it	has	arrived	for	humans.	The	FDA	
has	approved	a	computer	chip	to	be	
implanted	in	humans. 	While	a	463

Wisconsin	company	has	already	started	
microchipped	their	employees, 	Trump	464

has	meanwhile	laid	the	groundwork	to	
ban	mandatory	vaccina4ons. 	465

	 The	Centers	for	Disease	Control	
(CDC)	alleged	that	aggressive	contact-
tracing	is	needed	to	reopen	the	U.S.	
economy. 	In	contrast,	Norway	ended	466

their	virus-tracking	applica'on,	then	
deleted	the	data	over	privacy	concerns, 	467

while	New	Zealand	prepares	to	end	its	
lockdown.	New	Zealand	lijed	all	
restric4ons,	and	declared	the	na4on	
virus-free.	 	468

Facial	Recogni'on	
	 Amazon	has	teamed	up	with	the	
U.S.	government	to	deploy	facial	

 PC Mag | How contact tracing will work on iPhones and Androids; CNET | How you’ll get Apple and 461

Android contact-tracing software for your phone
 UPI | Trump pushing back against testing and contact-tracing by withholding funding462

 NBC | FDA approves a computer chip in humans463

 Today | Wisconsin company microchips their employees464

 News Punch | Trump has laid the groundwork to ban mandatory vaccinations465

 NPR | CDC says aggressive contact-tracing needed to reopen U.S. economy466

 CTV | Norway ends their virus-tracking application, then deletes the data over privacy concerns467

 Metro | New Zealand prepares to end its lockdown; BBC | New Zealand lifts all restrictions, 468

declaring the nation virus-free
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recogni4on	technology. 	Washington	469

State	has	approved	a	facial	recogni4on	
law	that	is	seen	as	a	na4onal	model. 	470

	 Thanks	to	COVID-19,	facial	
recogni'on	technology	works	beder	with	
social	and	physical	distancing	in	place	for	
tracking	purposes,	because	people	are	
more	spread	out,	thus	easier	to	capture	
digitally.	Hong	Kong	protesters	have	been	
using	lasers	to	block	this	technology. 	471

Global	Police	State	Technologies	
	 What	is	happening	in	the	U.S.	is	
happening	simultaneously	in	many	
countries	around	the	world.	U.N.	Chief	
Secretary-General	António	Guterres,	
warned	that	authoritarians	are	
weaponizing	the	COVID-19	pandemic	to	
subvert	human	rights.		
	 “Against	the	background	of	rising	
ethnona'onalism,	populism,	
authoritarianism	and	the	pushback	
against	human	rights	in	some	countries,	
the	crisis	can	provide	a	pretext	to	adopt	
repressive	measures	for	purposes	
unrelated	to	the	pandemic.” 	472

	 The	U.K.	has	passed	the	
“Coronavirus	Bill”	with	sweeping	new	
powers	for	government	in	what	may	be	
the	most	fascist	Western	regime	today. 	473

A	former	U.K.	Supreme	Court	jus4ce	
concurs	that	the	coronavirus	rules	are	
providing	a	“hysterical	slide	into	a	police	
state”. 	474

	 Denmark	has	rushed	through	an	
emergency	coronavirus	bill	which	gives	
health	authori4es	powers	to	force	tes4ng,	
treatment	and	quaran4ne	with	the	
backing	of	the	police. 	Swedish	ci4zens	475

are	geong	chip	implants	to	replace	cash	

 ACLU | Amazon has teamed up with the government to deploy facial recognition technology469

 Wall Street Journal | Washington State has approved a facial recognition technology470

 Futurism | Hong Kong protesters are using lasers to block this technology471

 Democracy Now | UN Chief warns that authoritarians are weaponizing COVID-19 pandemic to 472

subvert human rights
 The Orkney News | UK passed the “Coronavirus Bill” giving the government sweeping new powers473

 Mirror | Former UK Supreme Court justice says the coronavirus rules are a hysterical slide into a 474

police state
 The Local | Denmark has rushed through an emergency coronavirus bill475
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as	currencies	and	coins	are	rapidly	
becoming	obsolete	or	in	short	supply. 	476

Throughout	the	U.S.,	stores	of	all	kinds	
have	posted	signs	by	their	cash	registers,	
“due	to	a	shortage	of	currency	and	coins”,	
please	use	a	credit	card.	
	 Meanwhile,	police	in	Tasmania	are	
using	surveillance	helicopters	to	track	
down	people	camping	in	remote	loca4ons	
in	viola4on	of	the	coronavirus	lockdown	
laws. 	477

	 The	Coronavirus	is	being	used	as	an	
excuse	to	quell	dissent	in	Serbia	and	
elsewhere. 	The	Coronavirus	created	a	478

dictator	in	Hungary	and	is	emboldening	
authoritarians	worldwide. 	Greece	just	479

announced	a	punishment	up	to	life	in	
prison	for	viola4ng	coronavirus	
quaran4ne	rules. 	480

	 An	Israeli	virologist	has	urged	world	
leaders	to	calm	the	public,	slamming	
“unnecessary	panic”. 	481

U.S.	Ci'zen	Protests	&	Legal	Ac'on	
Against	Lockdown	Governors	
	 In	this	“Corona	Age”	it	is	essen4al	
that	all	U.S.	ci4zens,	all	sovereign	
American	na4onals	and	all	sovereign	state	
Ci4zens	know	what	their	respec4ve	rights	
are	to	be	able	to	uphold	them.	"If	you	
don't	know	what	your	rights	are,	then	you	
don't	have	any.”		

 New York Post | Swedish people are getting chip implants to replace cash476

 Summit News | Police in Tasmania are using surveillance helicopters to track down people camping 477

in remote locations in violation of the coronavirus lockdown laws
 New York Post | Coronavirus is being used as an excuse to quell dissent in Serbia and elsewhere478

 Business Insider | Coronavirus created a dictator in Hungary and is emboldening authoritarians 479

worldwide
 Greek City Times | Greece announces up to life in prison for violating coronavirus quarantine rules480

 Times of Israel | Israeli virologist urges world leaders to calm the public, slams “unnecessary panic”481
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https://nypost.com/2019/07/14/swedish-people-are-getting-chip-implants-to-replace-cash-credit-cards/
https://nypost.com/2020/03/31/coronavirus-being-used-as-a-way-to-silent-dissent-across-the-globe/


Dawning of the Corona Age Version 1.2

	 An	essen4al	read,	this	short	primer	
will	refresh	your	understanding	of	the	
U.S.	Cons4tu4on	(1789),	Bill	of	Rights	
(1791),	Declara4on	of	Independence	
(1776)	and	your	jury	rights	as	a	sovereign	
state	Ci4zen.	Read,	the	"Ci'zen's	Rule	
Book” 	482

	 U.S.	Ci4zen	protests	have	been	
organized	in	most	of	the	United	States	of	
America.	The	Democrat-controlled	U.S.	
House	of	Representa4ves	has	introduced	
the	uncons4tu4onal	‘Trace	Act’	(HR	
6666).	This	bill	must	not	ever	become	law	
as	it	is	the	mark	of	totalitarianism	(or	
some	say,	the	beast	or	devil). 	483

	 New	Yorkers	rose	up	against	
Cuomo,	demanding	an	end	to	the	
mandatory	lockdown. 	Illinois	County	484

defied	Governor	Pritzker’s	“stay	at	home”	
order. 	485

	 More	California	churches	and	local	
sheriffs	are	defying	state	and	local	virus	
lockdown	orders. 	Orange	County	486

started	a	rebellion	against	California	
Governor	Newsom's	”abuse	of	power”	
and	momentarily	prevailed	in	court. 	487

	 Fully	armed	rally-goers	entered	
Kentucky’s	Capitol	building	without	
resistance. 	488

	 Michigan	Governor	Whitmer	faced	
a	full	rebellion	as	armed	protesters	
stormed	the	State	Capitol	building.	Even	
the	Michigan	State	legislature	turned	
against	her. 	An	Opera4on	Gridlock	489

protest	against	the	“stay	at	home”	order	
blocked	traffic	in	Lansing,	Michigan. 	490

 Citizen's Rule Book | U.S. Constitutions, Bill of Rights, Declaration of Independence & Jury Rights482

 The Ruling Class Observer | Unconstitutional “Trace Act” introduced483

 Trending Politics | New Yorkers rise up against Cuomo, demand end to lockdown484

 Fox News | Illinois County defies Governor Pritrzker’s “stay at home” order485

 Trending Politics | More California churches, sheriffs say, they’ll defy state, local virus lockdown 486

orders
 PJ Media | Orange County rebellion against Governor’s “abuse of power”; Citation Needed | 487

Orange County prevailed in a court case against the Governor's lockdown orders
 Rolling Stone | Fully armed rally-goers enter Kentucky’s Capitol building without resistance488

 World News Daily | Michigan Governor faces full rebellion as armed protesters storm building, the 489

legislature turns on her
 Real Clear Politics | Operation Gridlock protest against “stay at home” order blocks traffic in 490

Lansing, Michigan
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	 Crowds	gathered	outside	of	the	
Ohio	Statehouse	protes4ng	coronavirus	
shutdowns. 	New	Hampshire’s	ban	on	491

gatherings	of	50	people	or	more	
prompted	a	lawsuit. 	492

	 Meanwhile,	the	Sioux	tribes	
rejected	South	Dakota	governors’	request	
to	take	down	coronavirus	checkpoints. 	493

	 A	Maine	Sheriff	explained	that	this	
is	not	Nazi	Germany	or	Soviet	Russia	
where	ci4zens	are	asked	for	their	
papers. 	494

Global	Protests	Against	Lockdowns	&	
Mandatory	Vaccina'ons	
	 We	the	People	are	rising	up	in	
protest	of	numerous	viola4ons	of	civil	and	
human	rights	in	dozens	of	countries	
around	the	world.	For	example,	the	
Canadian	Provincial	Premiers	said	“No”	to	
Prime	Minister	Trudeau	regarding	the	
Emergencies	Act. 	495

	 The	Ukrainian	police	put	down	
their	shields	and	stood	with	the	
people. 	German	ci4zens	stood	up	to	496

protest	“stay	at	home	and	lock	in	place”	
orders. 	497

	 The	an4-vaccine	Italian	government	
sacked	their	en4re	health	board	ajer	the	
pandemic. 	Italians	took	to	the	streets	498

to	protest	their	new	mandatory	
vaccina4on	law. 	499

	 Kenya	urged	African	leaders	to	
reject	any	WHO	agempt	to	use	Africans	
as	“guinea	pigs”	for	vaccine	tests. 	500

 Clevescene | Crowds gather outside Ohio statehouse protesting coronavirus shutdowns491

 Washington Times | New Hampshire ban on gatherings of 50 people or more prompts lawsuit492

 The Hill | Sioux tribes reject South Dakota governors request to take down coronavirus checkpoints493

 PJ Media | Maine sheriff says this is not Nazi Germany or Russia where you are asked for your 494

papers
 Toronto Sun | Canadian Premiers say “no” to Trudeau’s Emergencies Act495

 YouTube | Ukranian police put down their shields and are standing with the people496

 YouTube | German citizens stand up to protest “stay at home/lock in place” orders; Voice of Europe497

 Truth Bits | Anti-Vaccine Italian government sacks their entire health board after the pandemic498

 Vaccine Impact | Italians take to the streets to protest their new mandatory vaccine law; The 499

Conversation
 Tuko | Kenya urged African leaders to reject any WHO attempt to use Africans as “guinea pigs” for 500

vaccine tests
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	 A	leaked	report	from	the	German	
Ministry	of	Interior	said	that	COVID-19	
was	a	global	false	alarm. 	501

“What	we	are	doing	at	Children's	Health	
Defense	is	using	the	last	instruments	of	
democracy	we	have	leh,	the	Courts,	to	
fight	them.	We	are	in	the	last	badle.	We	
are	in	the	apocalypse.	We	are	figh'ng	for	
the	salva'on	of	humanity.	We	all	knew	
this	was	coming,	though	I	never	believed	
it	would	come	in	my	life'me.	But	here	it	

is."	~	Robert	F.	Kennedy,	Jr. 	502

22.	Legal	Authori'es	for	U.S.	Public	
Health	Officials	&	State	Governors	
	 “Generally,	state	and	local	public	
health	agencies	have	broad	and	flexible	
authority	to	protect	the	public	health.	
However,	the	exercise	of	governmental	
power	has	its	limits.	
	 The	United	States	Cons4tu4on	
contains	a	Bill	of	Rights	that	sets	out	
individual	liber4es	and	protects	
individuals	from	the	arbitrary	use	of	
governmental	power.	These	rights	may	

impact	the	extent	of	public	health	
collec4on	and	sharing	of	informa4on.	
	 There	is	no	"law"	requiring	anyone	
in	the	U.S.	to	wear	a	mask	in	public.	Some	
public	health	officials	and	state	governors	
may	believe	they	have	the	authority	to	
make	such	emergency	decrees,	but	these	
decrees	are	not	“law”.		Even	with	the	
state	legislature's	approval	a	governor	
cannot	make	laws	and	act	outside	or	
beyond	the	limits	of	U.S.	Cons4tu4on.	

Right	to	Privacy	
	 The	Cons4tu4on	provides	a	limited	
right	to	privacy,	including	“informa4onal	
privacy.”	State	laws	that	require	repor4ng	
of	or	public	health	agency	access	to	
iden4fiable	informa4on	are	permissible	
when	they	are	reasonably	directed	to	the	
preserva4on	of	health	and	properly	

 Fort Russ | The German Interior Ministry composed of medical experts from several German 501

universities. The report was an initiative of  the Interior ministry’s Unit KM4, a department responsible 
for the “Protection of critical infrastructures”.

 Citation. Needed | Robert F. Kennedy, Jr., Children’s Health Defense502

Page  of 115 169

https://fort-russ.com/2020/07/major-covid-19-is-a-global-false-alarm-says-leaked-german-government-report/


Dawning of the Corona Age Version 1.2

respect	a	pa4ent’s	confiden4ality	and	
privacy.	
	
Right	Against	Unreasonable		
Search	&	Seizure	
	 Only	with	the	owner’s	permission,	
may	public	health	agencies	enter	or	
search	the	premises	of	an	individual	or	
business,	take	biological	specimens	or	
environmental	samples	for	tes4ng,	copy	
records,	and	remove	evidence	that	might	
be	relevant	to	a	public	health	concern.	
	 However,	absent	consent	or	the	
applicability	of	another	excep4on,	public	
health	agencies	must	comply	with	
requirements	in	the	U.S.	Cons4tu4on’s	
Fourth	Amendment.	
	 The	Fourth	Amendment	of	the	U.S.	
Cons4tu4on,	requires	that	a	warrant	be	
obtained,	based	upon	probable	cause,	to	
search	someone’s	premises	or	seize	their	
property.	The	Fourth	Amendment	applies	

to	both	criminal	inves4ga4ons	as	well	as	
health	and	safety	inspec4ons,	and	
inves4ga4ons.	
	 In	addi4on	to	consent,	other	
excep4ons	to	the	warrant	and	probable	
cause	requirement	may	apply	to	public	
health	inspec4ons	and	inves4ga4ons,	
including	searches	of	pervasively	
regulated	businesses,	searches	of	
premises	or	items	open	to	the	public,	plus	
searches	based	on	exigent	circumstances	
if	delay	is	likely	to	lead	to	injury,	public	
harm,	or	the	destruc4on	of	evidence.	

Right	Against	Self-Incrimina'on	
	 The	Fijh	Amendment	of	the	U.S.	
Cons4tu4on,	right	against	self-
incrimina4on,	prevents	the	government	
from	forcing	an	individual	to	be	a	witness	
against	himself	or	herself	during	trial	or	a	
custodial	interroga4on.	
	 If	an	individual	is	not	informed	of	
his	or	her	right	against	self-incrimina4on,	
the	individual’s	statements	and	evidence	
obtained	as	a	result	of	these	statements	
may	be	suppressed	in	criminal	
proceedings.	
	 This	right	may	arise	when	a	public	
health	incident	involves	criminal	ac4vity,	
especially	when	law	enforcement	and	
public	health	inves4gators	are	conduc4ng	
joint	interviews	or	public	health	agencies	
assist	law	enforcement	to	gather	
evidence.” 	There	must	be	a	balance	503

between	public	safety	and	the	
preserva4on	of	civil	rights. 	504

 Public Health Legal Authorities | Liberty International Blog503

 DOJ Memo | Balancing public safety with the preservation of civil rights; Liberty International Blog504
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Title	42,	§1983	Ac'on	
	 If	a	public	health	official	or	
poli4cian	violates	your	civil	and	
cons4tu4onal	rights	guaranteed	by	the	
U.S.	Cons4tu4on	and	Bill	of	Rights,	you	
can	file	a	Title	42,	§1983	claim	against	
unwarranted,	unauthorized	public	
officials	and	hold	the	public	servant	
personally	liable. 	See	also:	42	U.S.	Code	505

§1983	–	Civil	ac4on	for	depriva4on	of	
rights. 	and	42	U.S.	Code	§	1983	–	Civil	506

ac4on	for	depriva4on	of	rights	
hgps://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/
text/42/1983/	
	 Federal	vaccine	policy	is	
coordinated	by	the	Na4onal	Vaccine	
Program	Office	(NVPO)	of	Health	and	
Human	Services	(HHS),	a	government	
agency. 	507

	 The	legisla4on	that	accelerated	the	
implementa4on	of	a	broad	regime	of	
vaccines	for	children	and	adults	was	the	
Na4onal	Childhood	Vaccine	Injury	Act	of	
1986	which	indemnified	vaccine	
manufacturers	from	vaccine	injury	
claims. 		508

	 To	protect	the	public	from	
mandatory	vaccina4on	programs,	this	law	
must	be	repealed.	Un4l	Big	Pharma	takes	
responsibility	for	vaccine	injuries	and	
provides	the	appropriate	health	and	
safety	studies,	this	public	health	disaster	
will	con4nue.	

	 Furthermore,	since	Big	Pharma	
began	adver4sing	on	mainstream	media,	
drug	prescrip4ons	have	drama4cally	
increased	along	with	skyrocke4ng	profits	
at	the	very	high	cost	of	human	life	and	
health	including	increased	opioid	and	
drug	addic4on.		
	 Big	Pharma	adver4sing	has	become	
a	major	revenue	source	for	mainstream	
media	who	have	without	ques4on	lined	
up	behind	their	vaccine	and	
pharmaceu4cal	agenda.	
	 From	the	1950s	to	the	early	1980s,	
pharmaceu4cal	companies	were	not	
legally	allowed	to	run	any	product-specific	
ads	in	the	mass	media.	In	September	
1985,	the	FDA	rescinded	the	moratorium	
on	pharmaceu4cal	adver4sing	and	
required	adver4sements	to	meet	the	
same	legal	requirements	as	those	
directed	at	physicians.	
	 By	1997,	those	FDA	officials	who	
were	reluctant	to	open	the	floodgates	to	
prescrip4on	drug	adver4sing	on	television	

 Nolo Press | Title 42, §1983 civil rights action; Criminal Law Handbook505

 Cornell University | 42 U.S. Code §1983 – Civil action for deprivation of rights506

 Wikipedia | Federal vaccine policy is coordinated by NVPO of HHS 507

 Wikipedia | National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act of 1986508
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felt	increased	pressure	from	a	variety	of	
sources	to	ease	the	regula4ons	and	
permit	broadcast	adver4sing. 		509

	 To	protect	the	public	from	the	
adverse	effects	of	extensive	drug	
adver4sing,	the	FDA	should	once	again	
abolish	adver4sing	pharmaceu4cals	on	
broadcast	media.	This	will	have	an	added	
benefit	of	less	drug	addic4on	and	a	
reduc4on	in	the	costs	of	health	care.	

Face	Mask	Exemp'on	
	 If	wearing	a	face	mask	poses	a	
mental,	emo4onal	or	physical	health	risk,	
then	under	the	Americans	with	Disability	
Act	(ADA),	you	are	not	required	wear	a	
mask	or	to	disclose	your	condi4on	to	
someone	saying	that	you	are	required	to	
wear	one.		
	 If	an	individual	or	business	is	found	
in	viola4on	of	the	ADA	they	could	face	
steep	penal4es,	fined	up	to	$75,000	for	
the	first	viola4on	or	$150,000	for	any	
subsequent	viola4ons.	Denying	access	to	
your	business	in	viola4on	of	the	ADA	will	
also	be	reported	as	a	civil	rights	
viola4on. 	510

	 If	you	enter	a	store	and	they	
demand	you	do	not	enter	without	a	face	
mask,	tell	them	calmly,	“I	have	a	health	
condi'on.”	If	they	are	s4ll	reluctant	to	let	
you	enter,	add,	“Wearing	a	mask	is	not	
permiing	by	my	doctor.”	

"If	you	are	not	your	own	doctor,	 
you	are	a	fool.”	~	Hippocrates 	511

The	No'on	of	Sovereignty	
	 When	Johnny	Liberty 	first	began	512

researching	sovereignty	in	1992,	he	was	
surprised	to	discover	very	few	Americans	
had	any	no4on	of	“sovereignty”,	except	
for	indigenous	people,	for	example,	

 National Library of Medicine | A decade of consumer drug advertising; History of Drug Advertising509

 FTBG Agency | Face mask exemption and civil rights510

 Wikipedia | Hippocrates of Kos was a Greek physician of the Age of Pericles (Classical Greece), 511

who is considered one of the most outstanding figures in the history of medicine. He is often referred 
to as the "Father of Medicine”; The term “doctor” originated from the Latin verb “docere” which means 
“to teach”. Doctor and teacher were used interchangeably.

 Excerpted from the "Global Sovereign's Handbook” by Johnny Liberty; Liberty International Catalog512
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Cherokee	Indians,	or	European	monarchs	
such	as	Queen	Elizabeth.	
	 Considering	“sovereignty”	is	the	
central	concept	around	which	all	poli4cal,	
economic	and	legal	systems	revolve,	he	
was	amazed	how,	in	a	mager	of	a	few	
genera4ons,	“sovereignty”	had	become	
virtually	absent	from	the	English	
language,	and	missing	from	everyday	
poli4cal	conversa4ons.	
	 As	Mr.	Liberty	taught	over	the	last	
thirty	years	in	the	U.S.,	Mexico,	Bahamas,	
Bermuda	and	Aruba,	more	and	more	
people	began	awakening	to	their	
individual	sovereignty.	The	United	States	
of	America	(USA)	was	the	first	country	in	
the	world	based	on	the	sovereignty	of	the	
individual	above	that	of	the	government.	
It	was	a	bold	and	courageous	experiment,	
imperfect,	but	worthy	of	its	founders. 	513

	 Whether	one	was	a	U.S	ci4zen,		
American	Na4onal	or	sovereign	state	
Ci4zen,	We	the	People	are	all	human	
beings	with	a	natural	birthright	to	
exercise	our	rights	and	express	our	
freedom,	regardless	of	the	poli4cal,	
economic	or	legal	system	of	the	par4cular	
na4on	state	one	was	born	into.		
	 The	principle	of	individual	
“sovereignty”	equates	to	“claiming	
internal	authority	over	your	life”,	standing	
in	your	own	character	and	presen4ng	
oneself	as	a	sovereign	human	being.		
	 First	and	foremost,	We	the	People	
may	reclaim	internal	authority	over	our	
physical,	spiritual,	mental	and	emo4onal	

sovereignty,	then,	by	an	act	of	free	will	
restore	economic,	legal	and	poli4cal	
sovereignty	by	strategic	withdrawal	from	
external	authority.	Doing	so	transforms	
our	rela4onship	with	the	powers-that-be	
and	puts	government	back	into	a	box	of	
lawful,	cons4tu4onal	limita4on.	
	 An	old	adage	wisely	says,	“You	can	
lead	a	horse	to	water,	but	you	cannot	
force	it	to	drink”.	We	can	teach	people	
about	sovereignty,	but	cannot	force	
people	to	do	what	it	takes	to	become	
sovereign	and	free.		
	 Far	too	many	people	will	not	even	
take	the	first	step	to	face	and	examine	
their	fears.	The	next	steps	are	con4nued	
introspec4on	and	research.	Then	arouse	
the	will	and	courage	to	act	according	to	
ones	conscience.	Talk	is	cheap,	but	ac4on	
is	precious	and	rare.		
	 We	can	provide	people	the	tools,	
materials	and	resources,	even	the	plans	
to	build	their	dream	house,	but	without	
the	founda4ons	of	spiritual,	mental	and	
emo4onal	sovereignty,	the	house	remains	
like	a	dream	in	the	clouds.	This	
educa4onal	work	is	dedicated	to	those	
who	have	the	courage,	intelligence,	

 Wikipedia | Except Switzerland has been a federal state of relatively autonomous cantons dating 513

back to 1148.
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curiosity	and	aliveness	for	freedom,	as	
well	as	the	capability	to	take	effec4ve,	
grounded	ac4ons	now.	

“Sovereignty	itself	is,	of	course,	not	
subject	to	law,	for	it	is	the	author	and	
source	of	law;	but	in	our	system,	while	
sovereign	powers	are	delegated	to	the	

agencies	of	government,	sovereignty	itself	
remains	with	the	people,	by	whom	and	

for	whom	all	government	exists	and	acts.”	
~	U.S.	Supreme	Court	Decision,		

Woo	Lee	v.	Hopkins	118	U.S.	356 		514

23.	S'mulus	Bills	Are	Fast	Tracks	to	
Socialism	&	U.S.	Bankruptcy	
	 Throwing	“free	money”	into	the	
vast	sea	of	the	American	people	with	

s4mulus	checks	from	the	federal	
government	is	a	slippery	slope	toward	
socialism,	then	comes	communism.	Due	
to	the	COVID-19	pandemic,	every	ci4zen	
has	for	the	first	4me	in	American	history	
received	a	$1,200	s4mulus	check	from	
the	U.S.	Treasury	via	the	CARES	Act	
(Coronavirus	Aid,	Relief	and	Economic	
Securi4es	Act)	of	March	27,	2020.	
	 Th	CARES	Act	is	a	unique	form	of	
“welfare”	we	have	never	seen	before.	
Indeed,	this	is	the	first	step	towards	
“na4onaliza4on”,	or	socialism,	whereby	
the	government	takes	control	over	the	
produc4on	of	goods	and	services.	
	 Small	businesses	could	either	apply	
for	a	Payroll	Protec4on	Program	(PPP)	
through	their	local	bank	to	keep	their	
employees	on	the	payroll	or	apply	for	a	
low-interest	small	business	loan	through	
the	Small	Business	Administra4on	(SBA).		
	 Pandemic	Unemployment	
Assistance	was	administered	by	each	U.S.	
state. 	This	is	despite	the	fact	that	half	515

of	the	U.S.	states	don’t	have	enough	
funds	to	pay	for	their	unemployment	
claims. 	516

	 Corporate	lobbyists	have	spent	
millions	influencing	the	U.S.	Congress	to	
include	their	industries	in	the	financial	
bailouts	forthcoming	from	a	series	of	
s4mulus	bills	which	passed	and	were	
signed	into	law.	The	CARES	Act	was	the	

 See also the comments of Chief Justice John Jay (sovereigns without subjects) from Chisholm v. 514

Georgia, 2 Dall. 418 at 471 (1793).
 Pandemic Unemployment Assistance State-by-State515

 NBC | Half U.S. states don’t have funds to pay unemployment claims516
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second	most	lobbied	bill	in	history. 	517

Furthermore,	Trump	signed	the	largest	
s4mulus	bill	in	modern	history. 	518

	 Despite	this	s4mulus	money	being	
dished	out	like	candy,	the	fact	remains	
that	mul'ple,	mistaken	poli'cal	responses	
by	our	leaders,	will	bankrupt	far	more	
people	than	COVID-19	kills. 	519

Federal	Reserve	Bank	
	 Two	days	ajer	the	CARES	Act	was	
passed	by	the	U.S.	Congress	and	signed	
into	law,	U.S.	President	Trump	took	
control	of	the	Federal	Reserve	Bank	(FRB)	
and	placed	under	the	authority	and	
management	of	the	U.S.	Treasury	via	the	
CARES	Act	on	March	29,	2020. 		520

	 This	is	the	first	4me	since	the	
Federal	Reserve	Bank	was	founded	in	
1913	that	the	U.S.	Treasury	has	been	in	
control.	Former	U.S.	Congressman	Ron	
Paul	(R-TX)	advocated	abolishing	the	
Federal	Reserve	Bank	for	decades ,	521

returning	to	the	gold	standard	as	the	
global	reserve	currency 	and	restoring	a	522

debt-free	cons4tu4onal	money	system. 	523

Trump	effec4vely	incorporated	the	FED	

under	the	U.S.	Treasury	with	the	swipe	of	
a	pen.	
	 The	Federal	Reserve	Bank	(FRB)	is	
now	looking	into	developing	a	digital	
currency,	since	oddly,	cash	seems	to	have	
become	increasingly	contaminated	since	
COVID-19. 	The	CARES	Act	allows	the	524

Federal	Reserve	Bank	to	conduct	
mee4ngs	in	secret	and	gives	the	FED	a	
$454	billion	slush	fund	for	Wall	Street	
bailouts. 	525

	 The	Federal	Reserve	Bank	(FRB)	cut	
interest	prime	rates	to	zero	and	launched	

 Open Secrets | CARES Act most lobbied bill in history517

 The Epoch Times | Trump signed the largest stimulus bill in history518

 MSN | COVID-19 will bankrupt more people than it kills; Liberty International Blog519

 Daily Informer | On March 28, 2020 Trump took over the Federal Reserve Bank and placed it under 520

the authority and management of the U.S. Treasury
 Cryptobriefing | Ron Paul wants to abolish the Fed; Abolish the Fed521

 Forbes | Gold as the true global reserve currency522

 Business Insider | Cato Institute & John Allison, CEO BB&T on abolishing the Fed, returning to the 523

gold standard
 Business Insider | Federal Reserve looking into developing a digital currency524

 Counterpunch, Wall Street on Parade | Stimulus bill allows the Federal Reserve to hold meetings in 525

secret and a $454b slush fund; Liberty International Blog
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a	massive	$700	billion	quan4ta4ve	easing	
program	(i.e.,	prin4ng	money	out	of	thin	
air). 	The	Federal	Reserve	Bank	and	U.S.	526

Treasury	have	pumped	a	staggering	$6	
trillion	into	the	economy	since	March	
2020. 	527

	 Within	two	days	ajer	receiving	a	
massive	amount	of	s4mulus	money	from	
the	CARES	Act,	two	of	the	largest	
investments	banks	in	the	U.S.,	Goldman	
and	Morgan	Stanley,	immediately	
invested	in	majority	stakes	in	Chinese	
ventures,	thereby	becoming	51%	owners	
of	an	investments	bank	in	China.	
Interes4ng	to	discover	where	their	
loyal4es	are. 	At	the	same	4me,	U.S.	528

President	Trump	moved	to	block	U.S.	
pension	fund	investments	in	Chinese	
equi4es. 	529

	 The	Federal	Reserve	Bank	was	
considering	implemen4ng	a	“nega4ve	
interest	rate“	of	0.25%.	A	nega4ve	
interest	rate	means	that	borrowers	get	
paid	to	take	out	loans	by	lenders.	This	has	
been	adopted	by	a	number	of	Central	
Banking	Systems	around	the	world,	led	by	
some	European	Central	Banks	as	well	as	
the	Bank	of	Japan,	with	mixed	results.	
	 If	a	Central	Bank	sets	its	overnight	
deposit	rate	to	below	zero,	lenders	must	
pay	their	central	bank	to	hold	their	
reserves.	Banks	could	then	pass	those	
costs	on	to	their	customers,	charging	fees	
for	posi4ve	balances.	
	 Some	economists	believe	nega4ve	
interest	rates	can	jolt	life	into	flatlining	
economies,	encouraging	money	to	be	
invested	or	spent,	though	other	
economists	argue	that	a	nega4ve	interest	
rate	policy	could	keep	an	economy	
subdued. 	530

Weirdness	on	Wall	Street	
	 There	is	very	strange	economic	
weirdness	happening	on	Wall	Street	and	a	
huge	reset	of	equity. 	Ever	since	the	531

market	crash	at	the	incep4on	of	the	
pandemic,	the	ultra-rich	have	become	
strikingly	more	ultra-rich	than	ever.		

 CNBC | Federal Reserve cut interest rates to zero and launched massive $700b quantitative easing 526

program
 New York Post | FRB and U.S. Treasury pumped staggering $6t into the economy527

 The Epoch Times | Goldman, Morgan Stanley receive approval for majority stakes in China 528

ventures; Liberty International Blog
 The Epoch Times | Trump moves to block U.S. pension fund investment in Chinese equities529

 Forbes | Negative interest rates530

 The New York Times | Weirdness happening on Wall Street531
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	 By	leing	small	businesses	fail,	
many	of	the	states	are	handing	even	more	
concentrated	power	over	to	the	large	
corpora'ons	while	transferring	even	more	
wealth	to	the	transna'onal	giants	who	
already	dominate	the	global	economy. 		532

	 	
	 Various	state	shutdowns	have	
already	taken	a	quarter	of	U.S.	economy	
offline	in	2020	and	even	more	in	the	
European	Union	and	other	countries	
around	the	world. 	The	hasty	533

overreac4on	to	COVID-19	had	cost	the	
global	economy	at	least	$2.7	trillion	by	
March	2020,	and	much,	much	more	for	
the	rest	of	2020. 	For	more	informa4on,	534

see	“Bloomberg	Recovery	Tracker”. 	535

	 Meanwhile,	a	bi-par4san	U.S.	
House	of	Representa4ves	group	calls	for	
urgent	budget	reforms	to	avoid	an	
inevitable	bankruptcy	of	the	U.S.	
government. 	See	“World	Debt	536

Clocks". 	537

Is	Capitalism	Failing?	
	 Expanding	the	grip	of	socialism,	
that	in	actuality,	more	accurately	
resembles	communism	in	the	U.S.,	would	
be	disastrous	in	a	country	where	liberty	
and	freedom,	individual	opportunity,	
entrepreneurship,	gump4on,	and	a	strong	
will	to	excel	are	the	mo4va4ng	forces	

which	produce	innova4on	and	progress.		
	 These	excellent	agributes	of	a	free	
enterprise	system,	or	capitalism,	are	
prone	to	enhance	our	imagina4on,	our	
resourcefulness,	thereby,	opening	up	
avenues	toward	health,	wealth	and	
greater	happiness.		
	 U.S.	President	Trump	focused	his	
campaign	and	four	years	in	office	on	the	
mogo,	"Making	America	Great	Again	
(MAGA)”.	His	Democra4c	opponents	are	
campaigning	on	“Let's	Remake	America”	
into	a	socialist,	then	communist	dystopian	
nightmare	controlled	by	our	New	World	
Order	masters.	Given	the	globally	
coordinated	response	to	COVID-19,	we	
would	conclude	that	this	“plandemic"	was	

 Novara Media | By letting small businesses fail, States are handing more power to the corporate 532

giants
 Wall Street Journal | U.S. State shutdowns have taken one-quarter of the U.S. economy offline533

 Bloomberg | COVID-19 response could cost global economy $2.7t or more534

 Bloomberg Recovery Tracker535

 The Epoch Times | Bi-partisan House group calls for urgent budget reform536

 World Debt Clocks537
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a	decoy	to	ini4ate	global	regime	change	
and	scare	the	people	of	the	world	into	
complicity	and	submission.	
	 The	resounding	chant	from	the	
radical	lej,	liberal,	do	nothing	but	
complain	mob	in	the	U.S.	Congress	and	
on	the	city	streets	of	America,	is	that	we	
must	either	embrace	socialism	and	
communism,	or	let	corpora4ons	and	
capitalism	fail.	The	USA	must	make	a	
choice. 		538

	 Some	economists	concur	that	
capitalism 	as	a	system	is	failing. 	Their	539 540

conclusion	is	that	we	need	a	whole	new	
economic	system.	This	may	or	may	not	be	
true. 	541

	 On	the	heels	of	s4mulus	packages	
being	implemented	in	the	Western	world,	
many	economists	from	the	lej,	liberal	

camp	have	said	that	it	is	4me	for	
Universal	Basic	Income	(UBI).		
	 Proposals	for	Universal	Basic	
Income	(UBI)	are	right	around	the	corner.		
Scotland	is	considering	universal	basic	
income	for	life. 	Rich	countries	are	542

trying	radical	economic	policies	to	
counter	COVID-19	and	to	stay	afloat. 		543

	 Furthermore,	globalists	are	using	
COVID-19	to	usher	in	the	UN	Agenda	
2030	ten	years	ahead	of	schedule. 	544

“Your	children’s	children	will	live	under	
communism.	You	Americans	are	so	

gullible.	No,	you	won't	accept	
Communism	outright;	but	we	will	keep	

feeding	you	small	doses		
of	socialism	un'l	you	will	finally	wake	up		
and	find	you	already	have	Communism.	
We	won't	have	to	fight	you;	We'll	so	

weaken	your	economy	un'l	you'll	fall	like	
	overripe	fruit	into	our	hands…The	

democracy	will	cease	to	exist	when	you	
take	away	from	those	who	are	willing	to	
work	and	give	to	those	who	would	not.”	
~	Nikita	Khrushchev,	United	Na4ons	

(September	29,	1959) 	 	545

 Market Watch | Embrace socialism or let corporations fail538

 Wikipedia | Capitalism defined: Capitalism is an economic system based on the private ownership 539

of the means of production and their operation for profit
 Yes Magazine | Capitalism is failing540

 New Statesmen | Need a whole new economic system541

 Independent | Scotland considering UBI for life542

 The Economist | Rich countries are trying radical economic policies to counter COVID-19543

 Leo Hohmann | Globalists using COVID-19 to usher in UN Agenda 2030 ten years ahead of 544

schedule
 Acts Media Group | Your children's children will live under communism, You Americans are so 545

gullible…

Page  of 124 169

https://www.actsmediagroup.com/nikita-khrushchev-prediction-speech-shared-by-dr-jane-campbell/
https://www.economist.com/briefing/2020/03/26/rich-countries-try-radical-economic-policies-to-counter-covid-19
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Capitalism
https://www.newstatesman.com/politics/economy/2020/03/coronavirus-crisis-economic-collapse-capitalism
https://leohohmann.com/2020/04/15/globalists-using-covid-19-to-usher-in-un-agenda-2030-brave-new-world-ten-years-ahead-of-schedule/
https://www.independent.co.uk/news/uk/home-news/universal-basic-income-scotland-week-cash-payment-life-nicola-sturgeon-first-minister-snp-a7934131.html
https://www.marketwatch.com/story/america-needs-to-embrace-socialism-or-let-corporations-fail-nyu-professor-says-2020-04-15
https://www.yesmagazine.org/opinion/2020/03/26/coronavirus-capitalism/


Dawning of the Corona Age Version 1.2

Is	Socialism,	Then	Communism 
the	Answer?	 	
	 To	be	clear,	in	many	ways,	the	U.S.	
is	already	a	socialist	country.	Any	
government	subsidy	is	a	form	of	
socialism,	regardless	of	whether	an	
individual	or	a	corpora4on	is	the	
beneficiary.	When	the	government	
manipulates	or	regulates	the	free	market,	
this	is	a	form	of	socialism.	 	 	 	
	 If	socialism ,	communism 	or	546 547

fascism 	are	the	answers,	then	where	548

exists	a	working	example	of	a	utopia	that	
didn't	end	up	in	total	despo4sm?	

“Communism	is	not	(and	never	was)	a	
crea'on	of	the	masses	to	overthrow	the	
Banking	establishment,	but	rather	a	

crea'on	of	the	Banking	establishment	to	
overthrow	and	enslave	the	people.”		

~	Anthony	J.	Hilder 	549

Effects	of	COVID-19	Rippling	Through	the	
Food	System	
	 The	mul4ple	and	unpredictable	
effects	of	COVID-19	are	rippling	through	
the	U.S.	and	global	food	system. 	550

American	farmers	have	been	devastated	
by	the	COVID-19	pandemic	response. 		551

	 Addi4onally,	millions	of	pounds	of	
good	food	have	roged	in	the	fields	due	to	

 Wikipedia | Socialism is a political, social, and economic philosophy encompassing a range of 546

economic and social systems characterized by social ownership of the means of production and 
workers' self-management of enterprises; Lexico | A political and economic theory of social 
organization which advocates that the means of production, distribution, and exchange should be 
owned or regulated by the government as a whole. In Marxist theory, socialism is a transitional social 
state between the overthrow of capitalism and the realization of Communism;

 Wikipedia | Communism is a philosophical, social, political, economic ideology and movement 547

whose ultimate goal is the establishment of a communist society, namely a socioeconomic order 
structured upon the ideas of common ownership of the means of production and the absence of 
social classes, money and the state.

 Wikipedia | Fascism is a form of far-right, authoritarian ultranationalism characterized by dictatorial 548

power, forcible suppression of opposition, as well as strong regimentation of society and of the 
economy; Oxford Dictionary | An authoritarian and nationalistic right-wing system of government and 
social organization; Johnny Liberty | A form of government where the interests of the State, the 
corporations, the bank and the media are the same.

 Citation Needed | Communism is not and never was…549

 Scientific American | Effects of COVID-19 rippling through the food system550

 CBS | Farmers devastated by COVID-19 response551
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closed	restaurants	and	farmers	markets	
while	food	bank	demand	soars. 	552

“The	Na'onal	Security	State	uses	fascism	
to	protect	capitalism	while	they	say	
they’re	protec'ng	democracy	from	
communism.”	~	Michael	Paren4 		553

24.	Chinese	Coverup	&	Propaganda	
	 Western	na4ons	have	hopefully	
learned	a	lesson	from	this	ill-fated	
COVID-19	“pandemic”	which	is	to	never	
trust	or	rely	on	the	Chinese	Communist	
Party	(CCP)	or	our	own	public	officials	to	
tell	the	truth,	the	whole	truth	and	
nothing	but	the	truth,	plus	be	capable	of	
exercising	wisdom	in	making	important	
decisions.	
	 By	China’s	failure	to	report	the	
pandemic	in	its	early	phases	to	the	rest	of	
the	world,	including	China’s	allies,	most	
countries	were	ill-prepared	for	the	
consequences.	The	damage	alone	to	the	
global	economy,	and	to	the	middle	class,	
has	been	a	loss	of	tens	of	trillions	of	
dollars	thus	far,	plus	the	unnecessary	loss	
of	countless	lives.	
	 The	Chinese	Communist	Party’s	
coverup	and	mishandling	of	the	
Coronavirus	allowed	it	to	spread	
throughout	China	and,	thereby		create	a	
global	pandemic. 	554

	 Chinese	virologist	Yan	Limeng,	who	
secretly	fled	to	the	United	States	from	
Hong	Kong	in	April,	revealed	that	the	
Chinese	Communist	Party	(CCP),	and	the	
World	Health	Organiza4on	(WHO),	
worked	together	to	conceal	evidence	of	
the	poten4al	spread	of	the	novel	
coronavirus	among	humans	when	the	

 The Epoch Times | CCP coverup and mishandling; Liberty International Blog552

 Citation Needed | The National Security State…553

 The Epoch Times  | Chinese regime colluded with WHO before and during then pandemic; Liberty 554

International Blog
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outbreak	first	emerged	in	the	central	
Chinese	city	of	Wuhan	in	late	2019. 	555

	 Furthermore,	the	Chinese	regime	
colluded	with	the	World	Health	
Organiza4on	(WHO)	before	and	during	
the	pandemic.	See	“Infographic”. 	556

	 Let	us	be	vigilant.	Despite	the	
Wuhan	casual4es	in	their	own	country,	let	
it	be	remembered	that	the	Chinese	
Communist	Party	(CCP)	is	a	cughroat	
organiza4on	responsible	for	murdering	45	
-	75	million	of	their	own	people	during	
the	Cultural	Revolu4on	under	Chairman	
Mao’s	leadership.	It	was	the	largest	
genocide	in	recorded	history.	
	 China	would	be	more	than	willing,	
under	the	CCP’s	leadership,	to	sacrifice	
millions	of	their	own	people	for	the	
righteous	cause	of	Chinese	superiority	
and	economic	world	domina4on.	This	is	a	
small	price	for	China	to	pay	for	what	
appears	to	be	a	COVID-19	“war	game”.	
And	the	U.S.	and	other	countries	of	the	
world	have	walked	into	China’s	trap.	
	 China’s	ceaseless	propaganda,	
intriguingly	disguised	as	news	(akin	to	
Western	mainstream	media	these	days),	
boosts	China’s	image	in	contrast	to	the	
image	of	the	U.S. 	Numerous	U.S.	557

officials	have	become	quite	vocal	about	
Beijing’s	disinforma4on	push	during	the	
COVID-19	“pandemic”. 	558

	 The	Chinese	Foreign	Minister	
spokesman	tweeted	a	claim	that	the	U.S.	
military	brought	COVID-19	to	Wuhan,	
which	is	par4ally	true	as	the	gain-	of-
func4on	research	was	paid	for	by	the	
U.S.. 	Meanwhile,	Russia,	China	and	Iran	559

are	spreading	contradictory	propaganda	
about	COVID-19	and	its	origin. 	560

	 The	Chinese	regime	claims	that	its	
top	priority	is	social	stability	above	telling	
the	truth	about	what	happened. 	The	561

 The Epoch Times | Chinese virologist Yan Limeng, who secretly fled to the United States from Hong 555

Kong in April, revealed that the Chinese Communist Party (CCP) and the World Health Organization 
(WHO) worked together to conceal evidence of the potential spread of the novel coronavirus

 Infographic & The Epoch Times | How the Chinese colluded with WHO during the pandemic; 556

Liberty International Blog
 RT | Propaganda boosts China’s response above U.S. 557

 The Epoch Times | US officials vocal about Beijngs disinformation push during the COVID-19 558

pandemic
 SCMP | Chinese Foreign Minister claims U.S. military brought COVID-19 to Wuhan559

 The Epoch Times | Russia, China and Iran spreading false narratives about the origin of COVID-19560

 The Epoch Times | Chinese regime says top priority is social stability561
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ar4cle	“China	Daily	takes	a	peek	at	life	in	
China	during	the	novel	coronavirus,	
COVID-19”	is	a	classic	disinforma4on	
piece. 	562

	 For	many	years,	the	Chinese	regime	
persecuted	the	Falun	Gong	spiritual	
group 	and	con4nuously	spread	563

disinforma4on	about	the	award-winning	
Shen	Yun 	theatre	group.	They	are	564

touring	the	world	entertaining	about	
ancient	Chinese	culture	through	dance,	
while	exposing	the	Chinese	Communist	
Party	(CCP)	persecu4on	of	their	spiritual	
community.	

Mao-Style	Social	Control	Blankets	China	
	 To	tame	the	spread	of	COVID-19,	
Mao-style	social	control	con4nues	to	
blanket	China	as	cruelly	as	the	Cultural	
Revolu4on. 	In	the	footnoted	ar4cle,	are	565

a	few	tragic	scenes	from	Wuhan’s	
makeshij	hospitals	that	resemble	“death	
camps”. 	566

	 Chinese	authori4es	are	s4ll	
underrepor4ng	new	infec4ons	in	Wuhan	
and	around	China. 	China’s	coronavirus	567

recovery	is	elusive	and	poten4ally	
inaccurate.	Infec4ons	and	casual4es	
con4nue	to	mount. 	Doubts	surface	568

over	China's	COVID-19	na4onal	death	toll	
ajer	thousands	of	urns	were	spoged	in	
Wuhan. 		569

	 On	the	other	hand,	what	if	the	low	
fatality	numbers	are	accurate?	Then	quite	
a	hoax	has	been	foisted	upon	the	U.S.	and	
the	rest	of	the	world.	Perhaps,	there	was	
no	COVID-19	virus	since	neither	the	
Chinese	nor	the	U.S.	iden4fied	any	virus	
except	a	strand	of	RNA.	
	 The	CCP	started	mass	quaran4nes	
again	ajer	failing	to	stop	COVID-19	during	
the	first	round.	The	actual	death	toll	in	

 China Daily | A peek at life in China during COVID-19562

 The Epoch Times | US calls on Chinese regime to end persecution of Falun Gong563

 The Epoch Times | Chinese regime spreads false information about Shen Yun564

 Economic Times | To tame COVID19 Mao-style social control blankets China565

 The Epoch Times | Tragic scenes from Wuhan’s makeshift hospitals that look like a “death camp”566

 The Epoch Times | Chinese authorities are underreporting new infections in Wuhan567

 Yahoo | China’s COVID-19 recovery is “all fake” as infections and casualties continue to mount568

 Telegraph | Doubts surface over Chinese virus death toll after thousands of urns spotted in Wuhan569
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Wuhan	may	be	over	40,000,	more	than	
16	4mes	the	amount	reported. 	Wuhan	570

conducted	citywide	tes4ng	ajer	new	
coronavirus	cases	emerged. 	Beijing’s	571

claim	of	no	new	infec4ons	contradicts	the	
reality	on	the	ground. 	572

	 It	is	now	es4mated	that	460,000	
Chinese	businesses	went	under	in	first	
quarter	of	2020	due	to	COVID-19.	This	
fact	has	not	been	reported	in	China’s	
posi4ve-only	"China	News”.	

25.	Undeclared	War	Between	China	
&	United	States	
	 Most	Chinese	people	have	been	
taught	to	dislike	or	loath	the	United	
States	for	decades	under	a	tense	exterior	

of	smiling,	reluctant	coopera4on	for	
apparently	mutual	benefit.		
	 The	truth	is	that	the	CCP	has	been	
carefully	ploong	and	pa4ently	planning	
its	revenge	upon	the	United	States	and	
Western	Capitalism	for	decades,	ever	
since	China	sustained	heavy	casual4es	in	
WWII.	
	 China	has	lured	many	American	
and	European	businesses	to	China	to	
bolster	their	economies,	then	steal	their	
intellectual	proper4es	and	na4onalize	
their	industries.	
	 Previous	U.S.	administra4ons	have	
been	“soj”	on	China.	Former	U.S.	
Ambassadors	and	nego4ators	opened	the	
doors	to	lop-sided	agreements	that	

 Trending Politics | China starts mass quarantines after failing to stop COVID-19 the first time; 570

Liberty International Blog
 NPR | Wuhan to conduct citywide testing after new COVID-19 deaths emerge571

 The Epoch Times | Beijing’s claim of no new infections contradicts reality on the ground572
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dispropor4onately	benefited	China.	This	
trade	war	only	recently	began	to	equalize	
ajer	U.S.	President	Trump	nego4ated	and	
implemented	tougher	tariffs,	plus	more	
equitable	trade	agreements	between	the	
two	countries	rebalancing	trade	toward	
“protec4onism”	versus	"free	trade".	
	 Beneath	the	smiling	exterior,	there	
is,	in	reality,	an	economic	war	between	
the	two	economic	superpowers,	China	
and	the	U.S.	No	sooner	had	the	ink	dried	
on	the	trade	deal,	then	China	dropped	
the	first	COVID-19	“bomb".	The	U.S.	took	
the	bait	gullibly,	and	overreacted	by	
shuong	down,	thus	majorly	damaging,	
the	U.S.	and	world	economy.	
	 China	was	beger	prepared	to	
handle	COVID-19,	having	months	of	
advanced,	internal	warnings	which	it	did	
not	disclose	to	the	rest	of	the	world.	
China	ordered	and	hoarded	necessary	
COVID-19	medical	supplies	from	around	
the	world,	leaving	other	countries	
without	masks	and	equipment.	

	 The	CCP	took	vast	economic	
advantage	of	the	consequent	global	
downturn	by	buying	up	failing	companies,	
land	and	other	valuable	assets	around	the	
world.	An	invisible	war	is	raging.	It	is	not	a	
war	fought	with	bullets	and	tanks,	but	a	
war	of	manipula4on	and	propaganda,	
fueled	by	China's	funding	of	U.S.	and	
Western	media.	Watch	the	film,	
“Manipula'ng	America:	The	Chinese	
Communist	Playbook”.	

“This	is	a	war	fought	by	the	Chinese	
Communist	Party	(CCP)	against	the	free	

world	using	the	full	force	of	its	
propaganda	and	influence	apparatus.	Not	

only	does	the	CCP	ac'vely	spread	its	
propaganda	to	the	West,	it	has	even	
succeeded	in	dicta'ng	what	can	and	

cannot	be	said	in	free	socie'es.	However,	
this	growing	influence	has	gone	largely	
unno'ced.	And	by	now,	China’s	pervasive	
influence	has	penetrated	all	levels	of	
American	society.	In	this	new	age	of	
informa'on	warfare,	where	a	hos'le	
foreign	power	is	waging	a	war	for	our	

minds,	what	can	be	done?” 		573

The	Invisible	War	
	 This	invisible	war	started	decades	
ago	when	the	ideals	of	the	CCP	started	
infiltra4ng	pres4gious	universi4es	and	
colleges. 	This	infiltra4on	was	and	is	574

ideological	with	communist	studies	in	
Marxism	and	Maoism	as	well	as	

 The Epoch Times | War against the free world573

 The Epoch Times | 460,000 firms have gone out of business in China during the first quarter of 574

2020
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technological	with	research	in	science,	
medicine	and	other	leading-edge	
developments.	The	Chinese	have	
infiltrated	many	U.S.	laboratories. 	575

	 The	Chinese	have	been	enthusias4c		
in	agending	Western	universi4es,	then	
returning	to	China	only	to	implement	and	
copy	what	they	learned	in	the	West.	They	
have	also	collaborated	with	Americans.	
	 To	study	abroad,	a	Chinese	ci4zen	
must,	first	and	foremost,	be	loyal	to	the	
Chinese	Communist	Party	(CCP).	This	has	
resulted	in	numerous	accusa4ons	of	
espionage	by	both	Chinese	and	complicit	
U.S.	ci4zens.	Recently,	a	Harvard	
professor	was	arrested	for	espionage	on	
behalf	of	China. 	576

	 Chinese	drones	are	being	imported	
into	the	U.S.	for	surveillance	opera4ons	
during	COVID-19	in	mul4ple	ci4es.	Mag	
Gaetz	has	warned	Americans	that	these	
drones	are	trojan	horse	opera4ons	
designed	to	spy	on	Americans. 	577

	 The	Chinese	ambassador	to	the	
U.S.,	said	that	America	must	make	a	
"fundamental	choice"	about	whether	it	
can	live	peacefully	with	a	"modernized,	
strong,	prosperous"	China.	Under	
President	Xi	Jinping,	China	has	become	
more	asser4ve,	expansionist	and	a	more	
repressive	power.	” 

“I	think	that	the	fundamental	ques'on	for	
the	United	States	is	very	simple,"	he	said.	

"Is	the	United	States	ready	or	willing	to	
live	with	another	country	with	a	very	

different	culture,	a	very	different	poli'cal	
and	economic	system...in	peace	and	

cooperate	on	so	many	and	s'll	growing	
global	challenges?" 	578

5G	Compe''on	for	World	Domina'on	
	 5G	network	technology	developed	
by	the	Chinese	is	being	exported	around	
the	world.	It	includes	security	risks	that	
have	only	recently	come	to	the	agen4on	
of	Western	governments.	
	 Thus,	the	U.S.	has	banned	Huawei	
and	ZTE	from	providing	5G	service	in	the	
U.S.	as	it	has	an	internet	backend	
controlled	by	the	Chinese	Communist	
Party	(CCP)	which	can	be	used	to	spy	on	
or	control	the	connected	technology	
without	the	knowledge	or	consent	of	the	

 Trending Politics | China infiltrating colleges and universities575

 ACV Reports | Harvard professor arrested for espionage on behalf of China; New York Post576

 Trending Politics | Chinese drones are trojan-horse operation designed to spy on Americans577

 CNN | Chinese Ambassador to US said America must make a choice578
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user.	Australia	has	also	banned	the	same	
Chinese	technology	companies	from	
providing	internet	service. 	Canada’s	579

military	would	like	Trudeau	to	do	the	
same. 	580

	 How	did	the	U.S.	become	so	
economically	dependent	on	China? 	U.S.	581

President	Trump	has	been	economically	
decoupling	the	U.S.	from	China	and	
reloca4ng	cri4cal	China-centric	supply	
chains	back	to	the	U.S. 	While	the	U.S.	582

manufacturing	exodus	from	China	gets	
underway,	the	move	is	primarily	to	

Vietnam,	Burma,	Philippines	and	
Bangladesh. 	583

	 The	State	of	Missouri	is	suing	
China,	including	the	Wuhan	Ins4tute	of	
Virology,	for	damages	and	harm	due	to	
the	COVID-19	outbreak. 	584

	 As	a	possible	act	of	war,	China	has	
conceivably	killed	half	a	million	people	
around	the	world	from	COVID-19	due	to	
the	CCP’s	negligence	and	failure	to	inform	
the	world	of	an	impending	pandemic. 	585

	 U.S.	Senator	Marsha	Blackburn	(R-
TN)	suggested	China	should	forgive	U.S.	
debt	as	res4tu4on	for	releasing	COVID-19	
and	causing	so	much	economic	damage	
to	the	U.S.	economy. 	586

	 U.S.	Congressman	Lance	Gooden	
(R-TX)		has	introduced	a	bill	opening	the	
pathway	for	lawsuits	against	the	Chinese	
regime	for	damages	during	the	COVID-19	
pandemic. 	587

	 A	Conserva4ve	U.K.	Think	Tank,	The	
Henry	Jackson	Society,	argued	that	China	
should	be	sued	for	trillions	in	damages	
because	of	the	COVID-19	pandemic. 	588

 BBC | Australia bans Huawei and ZTE from providing 5G service579

 Financial Post | Canada’s military would like Trudeau to ban Huawei and ZTE from providing 5G 580

services
 Trending Politics | How did America become so dependent on China?581

 The Epoch Times | Relocating China-centric supply chains back to the USA582

 The Epoch Times | US manufacturing exodus from China gets underway583

 RT | Missouri is suing China, including the Wuhan laboratory over the COVID-19 outbreak584

 Kitco | China has deliberately killed thousands of Americans585

 Just the News | U.S. Senator says China should forgive U.S. debt as restitution for releasing 586

COVID-19
 The Epoch Times | U.S. Lawmaker introduced bill opening the pathway for lawsuits against the 587

Chinese regime
 SMH | U.K. think tank says China should be sued for trillions in damages588
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